A2023-006 Columbia County Collection Container List

Box 1 Sub-Group I: Columbia County Towns

Series 1: Ancram, Town of

- File 1/ Document: Library index card regarding Boston Corners;
- File 2/ Document: Hand written information regarding Boston Corners;
- File 3/ Booklet: 125th Anniversary St. John's Lutheran Church, 1972;
- File 4/ Program: 125th Anniversary St. John's Lutheran Church, The Service of the Word: July 16, 1972;
- File 5/ Program: Program: 125th Anniversary St. John's Lutheran Church, The Vespers: July 16, 1972;
- File 6/ Program: 125th Anniversary St. John's Lutheran Church, The Vespers: July 19, 1972;
- File 7/ Program: 125th Anniversary St. John's Lutheran Church, The Lord's Supper: July 23, 1972;
- File 8/ Document: Memorial and Anniversary Gifts Given to the Glory of God, June 1, 1972;
- File 9/ Pamphlet: The Gotham Light Opera Guild, Inc. membership application, 1972-1973;
- File 10/ Article: "Bare Knuckle in Boston Corners", *The Columbia Request*, August 5, 1985.
- File 11/ Article: "Boston Corners was scene of momentous boxing match", *Register Star*, October 15, 1989;
- File 12/ Article: "Mayhem in Boston Corners", *The Independent*, October 15, 1989.
- File 13/ Article: "Barnum and Bailey in Ancram", *The Independent*, November 3, 1989:
- File 14/ Article: "Ancram's history began long before boxing match", *The Register Star*, November 18, 1990;
- File 15/ Article: "In Ancram, N.Y.: A Holiday With a Victorian Air", *NY Times*, December 22, 1974;
- File 16/ Article: "Columbia's Lost Communities And Forgotten Names Part I: Ancram", *The Independent*, January 14, 1988;
- File 17/ Document: 1855 Census and Lead Mines Presbyterian Church Records 1877-1896, *The Columbia*;
- File 18/ Newspaper: *Ancram Standard*, "Restoration of Historic Ancram", November 1974, pg. 5-8, Location: Oversized/Box 15;

Series 2: Austerlitz, Town of

- File 1/ Article: "A faithfully kept diary recalls life in Spencertown during 1850's", *The Chatham Courier*, October 18, 1979;
- File 2/ Article: "Columbia's Lost Communities And Forgotten Names Part II: Austerlitz", *The Independent*, January 21, 1988 (2 copies);
- File 3/ Article: "Restoring a landmark", *The Paper*, October 10- November 13, 1985;
- File 4/ Article: "Butchery and Cannibalism: Search for Gold in Austerlitz Mountains Resulted in Murder" with clipping of Oscar Beckwith Execution from the *Hudson Star*, 1888 (photocopy- 2 copies)
- File 5/ Article: "The Cannibal of Columbia County", by Patricia Edwards Clyne, no date;
- File 6/ Article: "The Austerlitz Cannibal: Oscar Beckwith had six trials, appeals for gruesome murder in 1800s", *Register Star*, July 19, 1989;
- File 7/ Article: "Kramer's Corner", Register Star, January 22, 1973;
- File 8/ Booklet: <u>EDNA: A journal of art in residence</u>, The Millay Colony for the Arts, Summer 2009;
- File 9/ Article: "Academy to open exhibit of Iraq photographs", no date;
- File 10/ Article: "Hummingbird Films uses digital video technology for variety of purposes", *Register Star*, October 9, 2006;
- File 11/ Document: Austerlitz Town Assessment Records 1827, 1836, 1848 and 1852, , 1855 Census and 1871 Directory, *The Columbia*;
- File 12/ Document: Austerlitz Town Churches, Miscellaneous Vital Records, 1792-1896, *The Columbia*;

Series 3: Canaan, Town of

- File 1/ Booklet: <u>Bi-Centennial Canaan, New York, July 11-12, 1959</u> (2 copies);
- File 2/ Booklet: Reflections, Canaan Historical Society, 1976 (2 copies);
- File 3/ Article: "Dedication ceremony recalled cry for independence", *The Courier*, October 10, 19??;
- File 4/ Article: "An historic discovery: New Concord attic reveals orders directing 17th Regt. To join Saratoga battle in 1777", *Chatham Courier*, November 12, 1981;
- File 5/ Article: "Columbia's Lost Communities And Forgotten Names Part III: Canaan", *The Independent*, January 28, 1988;
- File 6/ Image: Circa 1783 Canaan farmhouse, *Register Star*, July 4, 1990 (Photocopy);
- File 7/ Article: "Warner sisters made their mark in Town of Canaan", *Register Star*, July 4, 1990;
- File 8/ Article: "Gearing up for lectures on Canaan's Mormon heritage", *The Columbia Paper*, August 10, 2023;
- File 9/ Document: 1871 Directory and 1847 Vital Records, *The Columbia*;

Series 4: Chatham, Town of

- File 1/ Booklet: <u>Chatham Centennial: A Souvenir Program and History</u>
 <u>Commemorating the 100th Anniversary of the Village of Chatham,</u>
 June 22-28, 1969;
- File 2/ Book: North Chatham and Malden Bridge Recall the Past by Mary E. Otten, 1976;
- File 3/ Document: No title or date, project on Chatham completed by high school Seniors with brown envelope;
- File 4/ Article: "Carnegie's gift helped build Chatham library", no date;
- File 5/ Article: "Library News", The Columbia Request, September 1, 1986;
- File 6/ Article: "Chatham to preserve its past at spring ceremony", *Register Star*, December 23, 1990;
- File 7/ Article: "Columbia's Lost Communities and Forgotten Names, Part IV; Chatham", *The Independent*, February 4, 1988;
- File 8/ Article: "Chatham Man Found Sutter's Mill Gold", July 3, 197?;
- File 9/ Article: "Pioneer spirit continues in village of Chatham", *Register Star*, October 14, 1990 (2 copies);
- File 10/ Article: "Area Architect hitting nail on the head", *Hudson Valley Newspapers*, September 27, 2003;
- File 11/ Document: List of Mortgages before 1880, Road Tax Lists 1801, and Vital Records 18457, *The Columbia*;
- File 12/ Document: Cemeteries and Miscellaneous Vital Records, *The Columbia*;
- File 13/ Chatham Bicentennial, *Independent*, Special Section, August 17, 1995 Location: Oversized/Box 15;

Series 5: Claverack, Town of

History

- File 1/ Booklet: Claverack Township: The History and Heritage, July 1976;
- File 2/ Pamphlet: Claverack is a Woman, poem by Gretta McOmber Sciutto:
- File 3/ Pamphlet: *Introducing Gretta M. Sciutto*, B.E. lectures;
- File 4/ Map: Claverack Fire District:
- File 5/ Document: Hand written information regarding Bunker Bridge, 1 page;
- File 6/ Articles; "Library Re-Prints" (images) and "Claverack: Old and New", *Register Star*, July 19, 1973;
- File 7/ Article: "Apple lure visitors to historic Claverack", *Times Union*, October 9, 1988;
- File 8/ Article: "Columbia's Lost Communities And Forgotten Names Part V: Claverack", *The Independent*, February 11, 1988;
- File 9/ Pamphlet: *The Role of Claverack in Columbia County and Hudson-Champlain History*, by James M. Wenger, Clover Reach Yorker Club, no date:
- File 10/ Article: "The Claverack Mastodon", *The Columbia Request*, August 19, 1985;
- File 11/ Article: "A Claverack History", Columbia Request, July 15, 1985;
- File 12/ Map: "1799 Map of Claverack", Register Star, March 1976;

- File 13/ Document: History of Claverack, 11 pages, author unknown;
- File 14/ Article: "1705 Claverack farmer Found Huge Bones", *Register Star*, July 3, 1976;
- File 15/ Booklet: Claverack, no date (2 copies);
- File 16/ Article: "County's First Court House Movement Started to Save", *Hudson Daily Star*, August 3, 1945;
- File 17/ Image: Claverack Train Depot (photocopy, no date);
- File 18/ Article: "Span is bridge to history", Register Star, January 25, 2004;
- File 19/Article: "The Claverack giant", The Columbia Paper, August 1, 2019;
- File 20/ Document: The Jacob Rutsen Van Rensselaer/Clifford Miller House, c. 1805-1930, by Jame Ivory, no date;
- File 21/ Document: Report About Claverack, N.Y. 1786, from the original report by Maytie D. Crane, no date;
- File 22/ Document: Brookbound; The Harmon Miller House, researched and written by James Ryan, 1996;
- File 23/ Document: The Stephen Hogeboom House", no date;
- File 24/ Document: The Editor of The Wasp involved in landmark libel trial, by Gary Sheffer, originally published in *Register Star*, April 8, 1985;
- File 25/ Document: "Claverack", June 17, 1992;
- File 26/ Document: "Harpoons and Petticoats: The Letters of Jeremiah and Abigail", no date;
- File 27/ Document: History of the Present School District of Claverack Village, Mrs. Russell Judson, 1957;
- File 28/ Document: Calendar of N.Y. Colonial Manuscript, Land Papers 1771-1803, N.Y. Secretary of State index of grants filed, no date;
- File 29/ Article: "A last look at the Old Brick Tavern", Register Star, June 5, 2011;
- File 30/ Article: "Anniversary of Zenger Recalls Case", *Hudson Daily Star*, October 16, 1933;
- File 31/ Article: "Barnard Florist's Grand Opening Sunday", *Hudson Register Star*, December 9, 1955;
- File 32/ Document: 1779 Tax List, Abraham Backman Account Book 1792-1793, 2nd Reform Church Mellenville Baptism Records 1838-1898, The *Columbia*;
- File 33 Publication: *The Vidette*, Vol. 1, No. 1, October 15, 1895, Location: Oversized/Box 15;
- File 34/ Publication: *The Vidette*, Vol. 1, No. 4, January 15, 1896 (very fragile) Location: Oversized/Box 15;

Historic People

- File 1/ Article: "Barton family served generations", *Register Star*, February 24, 1991.
- File 2/ Article: John Philip Clum, Columbia Request, August 26, 1985;
- File 3/ Article: "John Philip Clum- Part 2", Columbia Request, September 2, 1985;
- File 4/ Article: "J. P. Clum Captured Geronimo", Register Star, July 3, 1976;
- File 5/ Article: "The man who caught Geronimo", *The Independent*, October 22,

- 1992:
- File 6/ Article: "Claverack's Part In A Story of the Old West", *Hudson Daily Star*, Tuesday, February 4, 1936;
- File 7/ Article: "Mrs. Franklin Delano Roosevelt was a Saturday visitor of Frances Laurence at the Good Earth Farm in Claverack", *Register Star*, June 12, 1956;
- File 8/ Article: "Richard Koskey show little sign of slowing down", *The Columbia Paper*, July 20, 2023;
- File 9/ Article: "Native Son Meets Native Americans", *Our Town*, Issue #3, Winter 2004;
- File 10/ Article: "Everett Nack", Our Town, Issue #1, June 2004;
- File 11/ Article: "John Philip Clum Gave Apaches First Square Deal", *Hudson Register Star*, July 20, 1956;
- File 12/ Article: "Bread Ground For Clum Plaque Dedication", *Hudson Register Star*, July 30, 1956;
- File 13/ Article: "Jonas' African Waterhole Group Unveiled St. Louis", *Register Star*, July 12, 1954;

Events

- File 1/ Article: "100 Member Pageant For Claverack June 6", *Register Star*, May 6, 195[9];
- File 2/ Program: *The Freedom Tree: A Pageant*, Ockawamick Central School, June 6, 1959;
- File 3/ Program: *The Freedom Tree: A Pageant*, Ockawamick Central School, June 6, 1959, souvenir edition, presented by The Claverack Library Association;
- File 4/ Program: Old Claverack Homes: An Historic Dutch Village in the Hudson Valley, May 13, 1950 (2 copies);
- File 5/ Program: Old Claverack Homes: An Historic Dutch Village in the Hudson Valley, July 14, 1951;
- File 6/ Article: "Historic House in Claverack Village to be Opened to Public", no source, no date;
- File 7/ Article: "Claverack '76 Committee Seeks Old Houses For History Book", no source, no date;
- File 8/ Document: The Claverack Free Library and reading room Association, Open House, At the Celebration of Its 150th Anniversary, March 29, 1981 (2 copies);
- File 9/ Program: The Claverack Woman's Club presents *The Twelve Pound Look* and *The High Hat Minstrelette*, March 20, 1941;
- File 10/ Program: *Homecoming Weekend*, Hudson-Champlain Celebration, Dates-Activities, 1959 (2 copies);
- File11/ Program: *Historic Claverack Old House Tour*, presented by Historic Hudson, October 18, 2008;
- File 12/ Document: Claverack Houses on Tour, presented by Historic Hudson, no date;
- File 13/ Program: Sixth Annual Graduation Exercises, Brookwood Center for Girls,

Claverack College & Hudson River Institute

- File 1/ Booklet: <u>Claverack College and Hudson River Institute, Claverack, N.Y.</u>, [1895?] (3 copies);
- File 2/ Booklet: Remembering Claverack College by Randall N. Saunders (An Alumnus), 1944 (3 copies);
- File 3/ Booklet: <u>Stephen Crane at Claverack College: A New Reading</u> by Thomas A. Gullason, Fall 1992;
- File 4/ Booklet: The Vidette, Vol. 6, No. 2, November, 1900;
- File 5/ Booklet: The Vidette, Vol. 6, No. 3, December, 1900;
- File 6/ Booklet: The Vidette, Vol. 6, No. 4, January, 1901;
- File 7/ Booklet: The Vidette, Vol. 6, No. 5, February, 1901;
- File 8/ Booklet: The Vidette, Vol. 6, No. 6, March, 1901;
- File 9/ Booklet: The Vidette, Vol. 6, No. 7, April, 1901;
- File 10/ Booklet: The Vidette, Vol. 6, No. 8, May, 1901;
- File 11/ Program: Forty-Eighth Annual Commencement of the Hudson River Institute, Claverack, N.Y., June 19th, 1902 (2 copies);
- File 12/ Image: Main Building of Claverack College;
- File 13/ Booklet: <u>Educational Exhibit of the State of New York</u>, Handbook No. 14, Claverack College and Hudson River Institute, c. 1893 (2 copies);
- File 14/ Articles: "Claverack College harbors colorful 123-year history" and "Claverack College 'honor roll:' From president to Indian agent", *Register Star*, August 23, 1984 (2 copies);
- File 15/ Article: 'Comradery abounded despite tough rules, discipline at Claverack College", *Register Star*, April 7, 1991;
- File 16/ Article: "Claverack Academy, Founded in 1779, Once Had 100 Students on Its Rolls", *The Chatham Courier*, November 25, 1954;
- File 17/ Article: "The Claverack College and Hudson River Institute", *Columbia Request*, November 18, 1985;
- File 18/ Image: Claverack College with caption, original from the Rowles Collection, no date;
- File 19/ Document: "Hudson River Institute and Claverack College", c. 1850s (photocopy);
- File 20/ Image: Claverack College, 8x10", b&w photo, from the Rowles Collection;

Box 2 Series 5: Claverack, Town of (cont'd)

Churches

- File 1/ Image: Dutch Reformed Church, small print of a b&w drawing (2 copies);
- File 2/ Pamphlet: Reformed Dutch Church of Claverack, New York, "Announces the program for the observances of its 250th Anniversary", 1966 (3 copies);
- File 3/ Booklet: One Hundredth Anniversary of the First Reformed Church,

- Mellenville, New York, 1938;
- File 4/ Booklet: A History of the Reformed Dutch Church of Claverack by John John Coulbourn, 1966 (2 copies);
- File 5/ Program: *The Reformed Protestant Dutch Church, Two Hundredth Anniversary*, June 25th and 27th, 1916;
- File 6/ Article: "Salt Pork and Foot Stoves' Kept Church Members Warm in 1780", (no source) March, 1963;
- File 7/ Article: "Claverack Church Built in 1767", Daily Star, July 11, 1951;
- File 8/ Articles: ""No Purer Place in God's Abode" Historic Claverack Church Observes 250th Year" and "Claverack Church Slates Anniversary Program" *The Chatham Courier*, March 11, 1966 (2 copies);
- File 9/ Image: St. Thomas Evangelical Lutheran Church with caption, b&w, <u>Guide To Columbia County</u>, 1979;
- File 10/ Images: "250th Year For Church in County", *Register Star*, June 16, 1966, (2 copies);
- File 11/ Article: "Dutch church pays tribute to rich past", *Times Union*, September 29, 1991;
- File 12/ Document: Reformed Dutch Church of Claverack Members, (starting the year 1868), no date;
- File 13/ Booklet: A History of the Reformed Dutch Church of Claverack, by Dr. John Coulbourn, 1966;
- File 14/ Document: Reformed Dutch Church of Claverack Cemetery: Former Lives Remembered, revised September 16, 2008;
- File 15/ Document: The Roll of Ministers of the Reformed Dutch Church of Claverack, New York, revised 2007;
- File 16/ Document: Reformed Dutch Church of Claverack Historical Records: Contents of Parsonage Safe, no date;
- File 17/ Document: Catalogue of Items in Safe in Cemetery, no date;
- File 18/ Document: Reformed Dutch Church of Claverack Historical Files, no date;
- File 19/ Document: Historical Sketch of the Reformed Dutch Church of Claverack, Mary S. Hallenbeck, December 15, 2007;
- File 20/Document: Historical Highlights: The Reformed Dutch Church of Claverack, N.Y., no date,
- File 21/ Document: Reformed Dutch church scan. Mary Hallenbeck, September 16, 2000;
- File 22/ Document: An Early Account of the Young Married Couples Club, no date;
- File 23/ Article: "Hallenbeck Lectures of 1767 Reformed Dutch Church", *Hudson-Catskill Newspapers*, January 22, no year;
- File 24/ Document: No title, anniversary of the church sermon, no date;
- File 25/ Article: "Tall Spires and Solemn Sanctuaries: New York's Country Churches", *Heritage: The Magazine of the New York State Historical Association*, Volume 4, Number 2, November/December 1987;
- File 26/ Booklet: St. Thomas Evangelical Lutheran Church Two Hundred Fifty Years of Service, 1730-1980, by Gertrude A. Shook;

- File 27/ Document: Application and Approval, National Register of Historic Places, Reformed Dutch Church of Claverack, 2001;
- File 28/ Document: The Old Parsonage Knocker At Clover-Reach, from the booklet of the same name, Elizabeth L. Gebhard, no date;
- File 29/ Article: "Fire destroys historic Reformed Church", *Register Star*, January 16, 2013;

Development

- File 1/ Claverack- Philmont Community Columbia County, New York, "Surveys And Analysis Master Plans", December, 1970;
- File 2/ Map: Claverack- Philmont Community Columbia County, New York, "Master Plan", December, 1970 (2 copies);
- File 3/ Map: Claverack- Philmont Community Columbia County, New York, Proposed Zoning Map;
- File 4/ Article: "Public outcry about Morningstar continues at town board meeting", Register Star, October 10, 2006;

Philmont, Village of

- File 1/ Program: *Dedication Program, Philmont Community Building*, October 27, 1962;
- File 2/ Article: "Fire evacuates residents of town", *Daily Herald* (Wausau-Merrill, WI), January 11, 1977;
- File 3/ Article: "A Look at Philip's Mountain" by Kathy Mullins, *Chatham Magazine*, July 1980;
- File 4/ Article: "Philmont marches into 2nd century", *The Independent*, August 6, 1992;
- File 5/ Article: "Face of 'Factory Hill' has change", Register Star, January, no date;
- File 6/ Article: "The Philmont Mills", *The Yorker*, May-June 1970, p. 7-11;
- File 7/ Article: "Philmont livery stable changed with times", *Register Star*, April 28, 1991;
- File 8/ Article: "A History of Philmont", *The Columbia Repository*, Vol. 9, No. 2, Fall 1992;
- File 10/ Article: "Gov. Roosevelt Was Speaker At Philmont", *Hudson Daily Star*, June 27, 1929;
- File 11/ Program: Baccalaureate Service Saint Mark's Church, June 18, 1967;
- File12/ "Philmont Centennial Celebration", *Register Star*, August 6, 1992 (Claverack-Philmont);

Series 6: Clermont, Town of

- File 1/ Booklet: <u>Town of Clermont Celebration of the Nation's bicentennial</u>, <u>1776-1976</u> (2 copies);
- File 2/ Pamphlet: Township of Clermont (Columbia County) New York, Compiled by Della Vosburgh Boice, Historian, 1976;
- File 3/ Program: *Re-Dedication Robert R. Livingston Memorial*, August 15th, 1959;

- File 4/ Article: "Storytellers' quaint woodland cottage for sale", *Register Star*, March 17, 1989;
- File 5/ Article: "Livingstone One of Boy Scout Founders", *Register Star*, July 3, 1976;
- File 6/ Article: "Livingston family left its mark on Clermont", *Register Star*, December 16, 1990;
- File 7/ Article: "Clermont Felt Wrath of British", Register Star, July 3, 1976;
- File 8/ Article: "Clermont: no longer the best kept secret", *Register Star*, June 24, 1988;
- File 9/ Article: "Discoveries Part of Clermont Restoration", *Register Star*, February 5, 1975;
- File 10/ Article: "Clermont to cite historic properties named to Register", *Register Star*, March 27, 1984;
- File 11/ Article: "Columbia's Lost Communities And Forgotten Names Part VI-Clermont", *The Independent*, February 18, 1988;
- File 12/ Article: "Robert R, Livingston had role in first inauguration", *Register Star*, April 24, 1989;
- File 13/ Article: "The Chancellor: Livingston leaves a heritage more than history", *Register Star*, no date;
- File 14/ Document: Clermont State Park and Chancellor Robert R. Livingston, Taconic State Park Commission, no date;
- File 15/ Document: Wilson Family Papers 1790-1859, The Columbia;
- File 16/ Document: Clermont Day Book 1822, The Columbia;
- File 17/ Document: 1818 Assessment Roll and Wilson Family Papers 1831-1846, *The Columbia*;

Series 7: Copake, Town of

- File 1/ Image: Four men on a horse-drawn carriage, b&w photo, 9/4/1899;
- File 2/ Booklet: Copake on the Harlem Railroad, c. 1890s-1910s;
- File 3/ Booklet: <u>Changing Times</u> by Nell B. S. Peck, April 29, 1966 (2 copies);
- File 4/ Booklet: <u>History of the Church of St. John in the Wilderness</u> prepared by The Reverend George Edmed DeMille, June 29, 1952;
- File 5/ Article: "Copake lives on as Columbia's 'resort town', *Register Star*, November 4, 1990;
- File 6/ Article: "Columbia's Lost Communities And Forgotten Names Part VII-Copake", *The Independent*, February 25, 1988;
- File 7/ Article: "Memories of a Landmark", Roe Jan Independent, 3/21/74;
- File 8/ Article: "Who Were the Snooks?", Roe Jan Independent, August 15, 1974;
- File 9/ Article: "from the era of The Perils of Pauline...40 years later at the Copake Theatre", *Roe Jan Independent*, July 26, 1973;
- File 10/ Article: "When Copake Was Part of Livingston Manor", *Roe Jan Independent*, April 3, 1975;
- File 11/ Image: "John Conklin's Farm & Road to Copake Lake, Craryville, NY" (photocopy), *The Independent*, September 1, 1988;
- File 12/ Article: "Friends of Taconic State Park hosts grand opening of The

- Pomeroy Family Railroad at the Copake Iron Works", *Register Star*, May 31, 2023;
- File 13/ Article: "CLC, Scenic Hudson, USDA protect 350 acres of farmland in Copake", *Register Star*, September 29, 2016;
- File 14/ Article: "Mrs. FDR Booms Stevenson At Copake", *Register Star*, July 13, 1956;
- File 15/ Copake Methodist Church Records 1853-1890 and West Copake Reformed Church Records 1784-1897, *The Columbia*;

Series 8: Gallatin, Town of

- File 1/ Booklet: Gallatin by Jane Morris, Historian, 1980 (2 copies);
- File 2/ Article: "Historian Recalls Gallatin's Past", Register Star, April 22, 1975;
- File 3/ Document: Dedication and Organ Recital, Gallatin Reformed Church, December 14, 1969 (photocopy);
- File 4/ Article: "What Made Jackie Run: Jacob Duntz, Gallatin GOP Leader, Was Elected To the Board of Supervisors 31 Times in 37 Years", no date;
- File 5/ Article: "Gallatin Was Named for a U.S. Secretary of the Treasury", *Chatham Courier*, November 19, 1953 (2 copies);
- File 6/ Article: "Union College Student Was a Pioneer Pastor in Columbia County", May 18, 1953;
- File 7/ Article: "A Visit to Gallatin's Remote Hill Country and Its 'Frightened People", *Chatham Courier*, July 25, 1968;
- File 8/ Article: "Columbia's Lost Communities And Forgotten Names Part VIII-Gallatin", *The Independent*, March 3, 1988;
- File 9/ Article: "Gallatin derives its name from American statesman", *Register Star*, November 25, 1990;
- File 10/ Obituary: Rev. Herman Vedder, from May Thomson Collection (photocopy);
- File 11/ Index Card: "R A. Lusardi, Gallatin historian-tools M. Thompson's place";
- File 12/ Article: "Gallatin Reformed Church Long A Part Of Town Affairs", *Register Star*, November, 1975;
- File 13/ "List of Accounts, Charges, Claims, or Demands presented to the Town Board of Auditors of the Town of Gallatin County of Columbia, N.Y. For the Year 1914", includes Abstract of accounts to be audited and Highway Report (photocopy);
- File 14/ Document: photocopy of the booklet <u>The 200th Anniversary of The Gallatin Reformed Church</u>, August 8-15, 1948 (photocopy);
- File 15/ Document: History of Gallatin, photocopy of booklet <u>History of the Roeliff Jansen Area: Ancram-Copake- Gallatin- Hillsdale</u>, Publication #1, June 23, 1975;
- File 16/ Article: "History of Gallatin and Neighboring Area", no date;
- File 17/ Article: "Stove Pipe Alley, Forgotten, Forlorn, Forbidding Colony", *Valatie Rough Notes*, May 2, 1958;
- File 18/1855 Census and Reformed Church Records 1759-1899, The Columbia;

- File 1/ Program: The Program, "Gramercy Ghost", Sail Loft Theatre, Half Moon Anchorage and Recreation Center, September 2-7, 1947;
- File 2/ Program: *Third Annual Regatta*, Half Moon Anchorage and Recreational Center, July 20, 1941;
- File 3/ Article: "Diary Tells of British Thrust", Register Star, July 3, 1976;
- File 4/ Document: "Germantown-Your Town", Town of Germantown information, no date:
- File 5/ Article: "Germantown Gets Postmark", Register Star, March 1, 1976;
- File 6/ Article: "Bicentennial Envelopes Available", *Register Star*, March 15, 1976;
- File 7/ Article: "Renovations proposed for historic Half Moon Anchorage", *Register Star*, 9/19/1978;
- File 8/ Article: "Columbia's Lost Communities And Forgotten Names Part IX-Germantown", *The Independent*, March 10, 1988;
- File 9/ Article: "Fire devastated Germantown 70 years ago", *The Independent*, November 11, 1993;
- File 10/ Article: "Dutch barns seen as past center of country life", *Register Star*, January 16, 1989;
- File 11/ Article: "Generation of Germantown images debuts online", *The Columbia Paper*, January 25, 2018;
- File 12/ Map: Proposed zoning Town of Germantown, 10/1/73, Location: Oversized/Box 15;

Box 3 Series 9: Germantown, Town of

Churches

- File 1/ Booklet: <u>History of the 1767 "Pfarrhaus" Home of the Early Day Pastors of the German Reformed Sanctity Church in the East Camp</u>, Walter V. Miller, Columbia County Historian, August 26, 1967;
- File 2/ Booklet: <u>250th Anniversary, The Reformed Church of Germantown, A</u>
 <u>History of the Reformed Church of Germantown, 1728-1978,</u> Walter V.
 Miller, Town and County Historian, 1978;
- File 3/ Booklet: Christ's Lutheran Church, Germantown, N.Y., 250th Anniversary, 1960:
- File 4/ Program: Fiftieth Anniversary of the First Methodist Church and One Hundred-Twentieth Anniversary of the Parish, January 10-17, 1965 (2 copies);
- File 5/ Program: 225th Anniversary, Christ's Lutheran Church, Germantown, *N.Y.*, August 11-18, 1935, (2 copies);
- File 6/ Booklet: <u>The 1746 'Pfarrhaus' Home of the Early Day Pastors of The Germantown Reformed Sanctity Church</u>, by Walter V. Miller, 1967;

Palatines/Germans

File 1/ Pamphlet: Palatine Transcripts pricing list, no date;

- File 2/ Article: "Palatines Part I", *The Request*, November 1985;
- File 3/ Article: "Germans made early contributions to Columbia County", *Register Star*, December 3, 1989;
- File 4/ Article: "Poverty drove Germans to settle in Columbia", *Register Star*, December 9, 1990

Series 10: Ghent, Town of

- File 1/ Postcard: "Greetings from Ghent, N.Y.", image scenery with cows drinking, color, no date;
- File 2/ Booklet: <u>Squampamock</u>: A <u>Bicentennial History of Ghent, N.Y., 1976</u>, 1977, (2 copies);
- File 3/ Article: "Government, religious buildings have roles in Ghent's past", *Register Star*, October 7, 1990;
- File 4/ Article: "Columbia's Lost Communities And Forgotten Names Part X-Ghent", *The Independent*, March 17, 1988;
- File 5/ Article: "And The Band Played On: 88 Consecutive years and going strong", *The Independent*, March 26, 1987;
- File 6/ Article: "'Omi!' The source of the hamlet's name is still a mystery", *Register Star*, January 23, 1990;
- File 7/ Article: "Ghent's founding father's home is up for sale", *Register Star*, September 9, 1988;
- File 8/ Article: "Late Body Shop Owner Richard Shufelt: A thinker and a doer", *Hudson-Catskill Newspapers*, November 5, 2006;
- File 9/ Image: School House of Ghent, 1825;
- File 10/ Article: "Tipple Logging and Lumber: A Look Back at a Thriving Industry", *Hudson Connection*, July 2020;
- File 11/ Article: "Fire co. set to pass century mark", *The Columbia Paper*, July 20, 2023;
- File 12/ Article: "Columbia Land Conservancy protects 165 acres in Ghent", Register Star, January 14, 2016;
- File 13/ Article: "Ghent Loses Train, Express Services on State PSC Decision", *Register Star,* July 16, 1954;

Series 11: Greenport, Town of

- File 1/ Invitation: *In Honor of the 175th Of the Founding of the Town of Greenport*, September 27, 2012, (Image)Toll Gate, Columbia Turnpike (3 copies);
- File 2/ Booklet: Greenport: A Town's Progress, 1961 (2 copies);
- File 3/Program: Greenport Sesquicentennial Dinner Dance, May 15, 1987;
- File 4/ Booklet: <u>Greenport, The Forgotten Town</u>, A History Commemorating The 150th Anniversary of the Town of Greenport, 1987;
- File 5/ Directory: Greenport Historical Society, 1990;
- File 6/ Image: Crissey's Point, c.1880, sepia, source unknown;
- File 7/ Image: Spook Rock, source unknown, no date;
- File 9/ Article: "Columbia's Lost Communities And Forgotten Name part XI-Greenport", *The Independent*, March 24, 1988;

- File 10/ Article: "Greenport Bash Attracts 8,000", *The Independent*, October 1, 1987;
- File 11/ Article: Greenport History (Untitled), The Independent, July 29, 1985;
- File 12/ Article: "The Forgotten Town' experienced tremendous growth", *Register Star*, October 28, 1990;
- File 26/ Document: Old Pointed Gothic House out Fairview, Oakdale and Arthur Farrand, July, 1, 2016 (1 copies);
- File 27/ Article: "Remembering The Pines: The Endangered Farrand Farm", Columbia County History & Heritage, Winter-Spring 2019-2020;
- File 28/ Article: "St. Lawrence stone house might be used by Greenport Historical Society", *Hudson Valley Newspapers*, no date;
- File 29/ Article: "Hudson's Other Stone House", Columbia Request, July 22, 1985;
- File 30/ Document: Columbia Turnpike West Tollhouse, Greenport Historical Society, Vol. 2, Issue 2, April 2002;
- File 31/ Article: "Mount Merino: From sheep pasture to artist's walk", *Hudson Valley Newspapers*, June 24, 2007, (2 copies);
- File 32/ Article: "The Falls breaks ground in Greenport", *Register Star*, June 20-21, 2015;
- File 33/ Article: "Security eases at Planned Parenthood", *Register Star*, December 10, 2015;
- File 34/ Article: "Town, fish farm resolve water issues", *Register Star*, November 3, 2015;
- File 35/ Article: "Firefighters see need for new Becraft station", *The Columbia Paper*, November 12, 2015;
- File 36/ Article: "Fish farm owners sell nearby land", *The Columbia Paper*, September 5, 2013;
- File 37/ Article: "History in Greenport", by Lisa LaMonica, *Hudson Magazine*, May 2016;
- File 38/ Article: "Homespun industries long in tradition", Register Star, no date;
- File 39/ Image: Fairview Ave., Greenport, Register Star, January 29, 1971;
- File 40/ Image: "Memorial to Deceased Members", Greenport Garden Club newspaper photo, no date;
- File 41/Article: "Historical Society to have first meeting of year", *Register Star*, March 30, 2005;
- File 42/ Article: "Park ground will be broken by April, supervisor pledges", *Register Star,* January 11, 2001;
- File 43/ Document: "Eye of Shawenon", Greenport Historical Society Newsletter, Volume 11, Issue 6, October 2012;
- File 44/ Article: "Tollhouse gets historical marker", *Register Star*, September 3, 2015;
- File 45/ Article: "Solar farm gets IDA seal of approval", *Register Star*, August 8-9, 2015;
- File 46/ Article: "Dedication of Legends and Lore Marker", *Register Star*, November 3, 2016;
- File 47/ Article: "G'port board issues conditional site plan OK to MHA", *Register Star*, January 28, 2016;

- File 48/ Article: Greenport apartment project takes shape", *Register Star*, May 6, 2015;
- File 49/ Article: "Area emergency crews to report to disaster site for 'whatever is requested'", *Register Star*, September 20, 2001;
- File 50: Image: "Moving along", construction of Greenport Town Park, *Register Star*, October 3, 2001;
- File 51/ Article: "Pumping out rain draining coffers", *Register Star*, October 5, 2001;
- Files 52/ Article: "Touchless car wash not noiseless, neighbor says", *Register Star*, September 27, 2001;
- File 53/ Article: "Employees of the month named at Kaz", *Register Star*, October 5, 2001;
- File 54/ Image: Universal Match Factory, Rt. 66 Looking South, no date;
- File 55/ Image: Lone Star Cement Plant, Rt. 23; no date;
- File 56: Article: "Greenport sets salaries and designates official newspaper", Register Star, January 14, 1998;
- File 57: Article: "Keeler takes helm as G'port organizes for '98", *The Independent* January 12, 1998, (2 copies);
- File 58/ Newsletter: Greenport Historical Society, Vol. 12, Issue 5, July 2013;
- File 59/ Newsletter: Greenport Historical Society, Vol. 12, Issue 8, October 2013;
- File 60/ Newsletter: Greenport Historical Society, Vol. 13, Issue 1, March 2014;
- File 61/ Newsletter: Greenport Historical Society, Vol. 13, Issue 3, May 2014;
- File 62/ Newsletter: Greenport Historical Society, Vol. 13, Issue 4, June 2014;
- File 63/ Newsletter: Greenport Historical Society, Vol. 13, Issue 5, July 2014;
- File 64/ Document: Historic Columbia County: Becraft's Mountain Part 1, no date;
- File 65/ Article: "Searched Hours For Man on Mt. Merino", no date;
- File 66/ Document: Holbrook at Hudson as recorded in the Hudson Republican, No date;
- File 67/ Booklet: Greenport: A Town's Progress, by Henry M. James, 1961;
- File 68/ Article: "Meeting Watch: Greenport", notice about tax referendum, *The Independent* April 13, 2000;
- File 69/ Article: "Library meeting gets scant attention", *The Independent*, May 13, 2005:
- File 70/ Article: "Safety Measures Ordered By PSC At Greenport Crossing", Register Star, October 21, 1955;

Churches

- File 1/ Booklet: <u>The Story of a Church</u>, Mt. Pleasant Reformed Church of Greenport, 100th Anniversary of Present Building, 1869-1969, 1969;
- File 2/ Article: "Establishment of churches top priority for early settlers", *Register Star*, March 23, 1990, Image- The Red Hill Chapel

Series 12: Hillsdale, Town of

File 1/ Article: "Oden's death ended era", Register Star, July, 1977;

- File 2/ Article: "...players remember Den", no date, article incomplete;
- File 3/ Article: "Baseball was showcased...", July, 1977, article incomplete;
- File 4/ Article: "The Old Country Store", Register Star, May 28, 1989;
- File 5/ Article: "Town of Hillsdale has a truly 'noble' past", *Register Star*, August 26, 1990;
- File 6/ Article: "Columbia's Lost Communities And Forgotten Name Part XII-Hillsdale", *The Independent*, April 7, 1988;
- File 7/ Article: "Hillsdale: looking back 70 years", *The Independent*, April 14, 1988:
- File 8/ Article: "A Point of Departure: Rudolph Steiner Library", *Chatham Magazine*, July, 1988;
- File 9/ Article: "The Hillsdale Library", *MHLS Newsletter*, November-December, 1975;
- File 10/ Article: "Hillsdale's Horse and Buggy Days", *Roe Jan Independent*, May 16, 1974;
- File 11/ Article: "Hillsdale Town Hall Burns", *The Independent*, December 1, 1988;
- File 12/ Article: "History of Hillsdale-Copake", Columbia Request, July 1, 1985;
- File 13/ Article: "Historic Property of the Month: L'Hostellerie Bressane", no date;
- File 14/ Article: "Hillsdale: looking back 70 years", *The Independent*, April 14, 1988;
- File 15/ Article: "The Hillsdale Garden Club", *The Hudson River Magazine*, Vol. II, No. 2, May 1939;
- File 16/ Article: "The HIllsdale Garden Club", *The Hudson River Magazine*, Vol. II, No. 2, May 1939;
- File 17/ Article: "Hillsdale Toll House joins State and National Historic Place registers", *Register Star*, March 31, 2016;
- File 18/ Document: Rural Cemetery Records, *The Columbia*, no date;

Series 13: Kinderhook, Town of

- File 1/ Pamphlet: Town of Kinderhook: A Visitor's Guide (2 copies);
- File 2/ Pamphlet: Historic Kinderhook, New York (3 copies);
- File 3/ Article: "Columbia's Lost Communities And Forgotten Names Part XV-Kinderhook", *The Independent*, April 28, 1988;
- File 4/ Article: "40 years ago Kinderhook's raging waters claimed last covered Bridge at Rider's Mills", *The Courier*, March 28, 1985;
- File 5/ Article: "Background of school or camp still a mystery", *Register Star*, September 23, 1990;
- File 6/ Article: "Flowers placed beside graves after Charlottesville", September 14, 2017;
- File 7/ Document: Black Cemetery Network Application, no date;
- File 8/ Document: Person of Color Cemetery Community Contributions Opportunities, no date;
- File 9/ Pamphlet: Martin Van Buren, National Park Service;
- File 10/ Pamphlet: The Luykas Van Alen House 1737, The Columbia County Historical Society;

- File 11/ Pamphlet: The James Vanderpool House, The House of History, The Columbia County Historical Society;
- File12/ Image: Lindenwalk, Home of President Van Buren;
- File 13/ Image: President Van Buren's Monument, Kinderhook Cemetery;
- File14/ Booklet: Albany and Hudson Railroad Company's Electric Park, 1903;
- File 15/ Image: The National Union Bank, Kinderhook, NY, postcard;
- File 16/ Article: "Unearthing the mystery of Mr. Rogers' cemetery", *The Columbia Paper*, January 3, 2013;
- File 17/ Article: "Rally calls for Rep. Faso and he obliges", *The Columbia Paper*, February 2, 2017;
- File 18/ Article: "Protest returns to Kinderhook Square", *The Columbia Paper*, March 2, 2017;
- File 19/ Article: "Flowers placed beside graves after Charlottesville", *The Columbia Paper*, September 14, 2017;
- File 20/ Document: Tax List 1779 and Vital Records 1847-1848, The Columbia;

Churches

- File 1/ Booklet: <u>The Kinderhook Reformed Church Two Hundred Fiftieth</u>
 <u>Anniversary</u>, 1962 (2 copies);
- File 2/ Program: 125th Anniversary of St. Paul's Episcopal Church, January 13, 1976;
- File 3/ Booklet: The Days of Old: A Fortieth Anniversary Historical Discourse on The Reformed Protestant Dutch Church, of Kinderhook, N.Y., June 5, 1904 (fragile);
- File 4/ Program: One Hundredth Anniversary of the Presbyterian Church, Valatie, N.Y., 1935;
- File 5/ Document: Report on Kinderhook churches, no date;
- File 6/ Article: "Many churches called Kinderhook village home", *Register Star*, December 30, 1989.
- File 7/ Document: Reformed Church Records 1729-1842, *The Columbia*;
- File 8/ Document: Reformed Church Records 1843-1845, The Columbia;

Box 4 Series 13: Kinderhook, Town of

Village of Kinderhook

- File 1/ Booklet: The Village of Kinderhook, 1609-1976 (2 copies);
- File 2/ Booklet: Directory Village of Kinderhook, November, 1979;
- File 3/Pamphlet: Living in the Historical District Village of Kinderhook (2 copies);
- File 4/ Article: "Historic Kinderhook District is Proposed", *Chatham Courier*, 5/17/1973;
- File 5/ Article: "Kinderhook Lake's electric past", *Hudson-Catskill Newspapers*, June 18-19, 2011

Village of Valatie

- File 1/ Booklet: The History of the Village of Valatie, 1976 (2 copies);
- File 2/ Article: "The End of An Era", Columbia Repository, Fall, 1985;
- File 3/ Article: "New Yorker rouses delegates", *The Independent*, 7/16/92;
- File 4/ Article: "Dutch name stuck with Valatie despite efforts to change it", *Register Star*, January 6, 1991;
- File 5/ Article: "Robert Francis Whelan: The Creative Maverick of Valatie", *Hudson Connection*, September 2021;
- File 6/ Pamphlet: A Guide to Historic Valatie, 2006;
- File 7/ Map: Valatie, 1856;
- File 8/ Document: Prospect Hill Cemetery Tour: A Walk Through the History of Valatie, New York, by Dominick C. Lizzi, 2003;

Hamlet of Niverville

- File 1/ Booklet: The History of Niverville, N.Y., 1707-1976, 1976;
- File 2/ Article: "First Dutch People Settle In Niverville Area About 1629", *Register Star*, September 15, 1972;
- File 3/ Article: "Niverville Firm Gets Flood Job", Register Star, August 24, 1956;

Series 14: Livingston, Town of

- File 1/ Booklet: The History of Livingston by Lena M. Lynk, 1976 (2 copies);
- File 2/ Program: Founder's Day Bicentennial Celebration, 1788-1988, May 8, 1988;
- File 3/ Article: "Special plate marks Livingston's bicentennial", *Register Star*, March 14, 1988;
- File 4/ Article: "Livingston celebrates 200 years of history", *Register Star*, May 12, 1988;
- File 5/ Article: "Columbia's Lost Communities And Forgotten Names Part XVI-Livingston, Part 1", *The Independent*, May 5, 1988;
- File 6/ Article: "Columbia's Lost Communities And Forgotten Names Part XVII-Livingston, Part II", *The Independent*, May 12, 1988;
- File 7/ Article: "Pieces of the Past: A Collection in Livingston Honors a Town's Varied History", *The Independent*, October 17, 2006;
- File 8/ Article: "Town historian researching people and places", *Register Star*, February 5, 1988;
- File 9/ Document: Road Districts 1852-1866, The Columbia:
- File 10/ Document: Military Duty 1864, School District Residents 1814, and Town Clerk Records 1803-1852, *The Columbia*;

Churches

- File 1/ Booklet: One Hundredth Anniversary, 1870-1970, Livingston Memorial Church, 1970 (2 copies);
- File 2/ Program: Program of the Two Hundredth Anniversary of the Linlithgo Reformed Church of Livingston, N.Y., June 25, 1922;

- File 3/ Program: Program of the Two Hundredth Anniversary of the Linlithgo Reformed Church of Livingston, N.Y., June 27, 1922;
- File 4/ Booklet: <u>250th Anniversary</u>, Linlithgo Reformed Church of Livingston, 1972;
- File 5/ Booklet: <u>Souvenir of the Two Hundredth Anniversary of the Linlithgo</u>
 <u>Reformed Church of Livingston, N.Y.</u> June, 1922;
- File 6/ Marriage Record: Linlithgo Reformed Church, 1723-1899

Glenco Mills

- File 1/ Booklet: A History of Glencoe Mills, 1714-1976, 1976;
- File 2/ Article: "'Glencoe' Mills Documents Found in Vermont", *Register Star*, 6/3/76

Linlithgo & Burden

- File 1/ Booklet: The Linlithgo Bicentennial Committee presents <u>A Short History</u> Of the Livingston Manor, 1976 (2 copies);
- File 2/ Article: "Crafts, Tour, Special Attractions To Highlight Linlithgo Weekend", *Register Star*, no date;
- File 3/ Article: "Behind shrubbery, a ghost town", *Albany Times Union*, October 4, 1992;

Series 15: New Lebanon, Town of

- File 1/ Book: Lebanon Valley Historical Album, 1976;
- File 2/ Image: Major Gilbert House, (2 copies);
- File 3/ Pamphlet: Mount Lebanon Shaker Village;
- File 4/ Article: "Skeleton of massive stone barn to get new life as theater", *Register Star*, August 9, 1984;
- File 5/ Article: "Lebanon's Warm spring", Columbia Request, September 9, 1985;
- File 6/ Correspondence: To Margaret K. Hill from Lida Lisle Greene regarding donated sales bill (part of Lida Lisle Greene donation);
- File 7/ White Envelope containing: 1 Lunar Park Employee's Pass, 1 Barnum & Bailey ticket stub (September 2), 1 check- February 19th, 1881, Received of Benjamin Gates (part of Lida Lisle Greene donation);
- File 8/ Invoice: From Robert S. Gould for Benjamin Gates, 2/12/1886 (part of Lida Lisle Greene donation);
- File 9/ Invoice: From Goodyear's India Rubber Glove M'f'g Co. to Benjamin Gates, November 7th, 1879 (part of Lida Lisle Greene donation);
- File 10/ Invoice: From Krickl, Gould & Co. to Benjamin Gates, August 19th, 1879 (part of Lida Lisle Greene donation):
- File 11/ Invoice: From B.H. Howell, Sone & Co. to Benjamin Gates, May 3rd, 1878 (part of Lida Lisle Greene donation):
- File 12/ Correspondence: To Benjamin Gates from W. E. Plummer, May 3, 1883 (part of Lida Lisle Greene donation);
- File 13/ Invoice: From Hudson Valley Paper Company to Benjamin Gates, February 12, 1881 (part of Lida Lisle Greene donation);

- File 14/ Invoice: From Hudson Valley Paper Company to Benjamin Gates, February 10, 1881 (part of Lida Lisle Greene donation);
- File 15/ Invoice: From Benjamin Gates to O. F. Morgan, June 30, 1879 (part of Lida Lisle Greene donation);
- File 16/ Correspondence: From John Bradford to Br. Benjamin, June, 1883 (part of Lida Lisle Greene donation);
- File 17/ Invoice: O.C. Morgan, June 23, 1879 (part of Lida Lisle Greene donation);
- File 18/ Invoice: To Oscar Morgan from Benjamin Gates, July 10, 1879 (part of Lida Lisle Greene donation);
- File 19/ Invoice: From Benjamin Gates to Oscar Morgan, July 15, 1879 (part of Lida Lisle Greene donation);
- File 20/ Invoice: From Benjamin Gates to Warren Sparrows, July 15, 1879 (part of Lida Lisle Greene donation);
- File 21/ Invoice: To Benjamin Gates from E.S. Jaffray & Co., September 20, 1880 (part of Lida Lisle Greene donation);
- File 22/ Invoice: To Benjamin Gates from E S. Jaffray & Co., September 20, 1880 (part of Lida Lisle Greene donation);
- File 23/ Invoice: The Benj Gates from Hudson Valley Paper Company, January 24, 1884 (part of Lida Lisle Greene donation);
- File 24/ Article: "Columbia's Lost Communities And Forgotten Names Part XVIII-New Lebanon, Part I", *The Independent*, May 19, 1988;
- File 25/ Article: "Columbia's Lost Communities And Forgotten Names Part XIX-New Lebanon, Part 2", *The Independent*, May 26, 1988;
- File 26/ Article: "Was New Lebanon's Tilden victim of politics", *Register Star*, November 3, 1991;
- File 27/ Article: "Lebanon Valley has more than its share of 'tales'", *Register Star*, September 18, 1990 (2 copies);
- File 28/ Article: "Charles Dickens's visit to Mt. Lebanon", *Homestyle*, November, 1992;
- File 29/ Article: "Free circulation library idea of New Lebanon teen", *Register Star*, April 22, 1990;
- File 30/ Article: "Electoral College ended a local man's presidential dreams in 1876", *Hudson Valley Newspapers*, no date;
- File 31/ Document: Congregational Church Members 1795-1899 and Shakers Vital Records, *The Columbia*;

Series 16: Stockport, Town of

- File 1/ Booklet: <u>The Township of Stockport: Items Collected for the Daughters of Columbia County Historical Society</u> by Janet A. Lathrop, 1919 (2 copies);
- File 2/ Booklet: History of Stockport, c. 1970s (2 copies);
- File 3/ Article: "A Pioneer Industry: First Calico Printing in Stockport", *The Bulletin*, No. XXXIX, October, 1937;
- File 4/ Article: "The Columbia Springs", The Independent, November 23, 1988;
- File 5/ Article: "The Columbia Springs Part II", *The Independent*, December 1, 1988;
- File 6/ Article: "Chittenden Falls hydro plant powers homes in Stockport", [8/90];

- File 7/ Article: "The Battle of Stockport", Columbia Request, March 24, 1986;
- File 8/ Article: "Mills, mineral springs make Stockport's past colorful", *Register Star*, October 21, 1990 (2 copies);
- File 9/ Article: "Columbia's Lost Communities And Forgotten Names Part XX Stockport, Part I", *The Independent*, June 2, 1988;
- File 10/ Article: "Columbia's Lost Communities And Forgotten Names Part XXI, Stockport, Part 2", *The Independent*, June 9, 1988;
- File 11/ Map: Town of Stockport Map, no date;
- File 12/ Article: "Fire Destroys Stottville Restaurant", *Register Star*, Vol. 8, No. 647, February 14, 1956;
- File 13/ Article: "L&B Plans to Open in Month at Stottville", *Register Star*, August 9, 1955;
- File 14/ Document: Stockport Creek, no date;
- File 15/ Article: "Scenic Hudson buys close to 600 acres", *Register Star*, May 5, 2015:
- File 16/ Article: "The Columbia Springs", *The Independent*, November 23, 1988;
- File 17/ Article: "Steady Growth Without Layoff Record of L & B", *Register Star*, January 29, 1970;
- File 18/ Booklet: <u>Catalogue of Officers and Students In Hudson River Seminary</u>, 1837;
- File 19/ Document: The Hudson River Seminary, Stockport, Columbia County, New York, Capt. Franklin Ellis 1878, no date;
- File 20/ Document: Stotts 1814-1970, JVNP, Jr., June 27, 1970;
- File 21/ Article: "Wilsons build Staats house from shack to showplace", July 6, 1979;
- File 22/ Article: "Plane Delivered Here", Hudson Daily Star, April 30, 1928;
- File 23/ Article: "Gardner & Whitney Notes 75 Years of Making Ice Cream" Hudson Daily Star, April 15, 1947;

Series 17: Stuvvesant, Town of

- File 1/ Program: 75th Anniversary and Festival of Rededication, St. John's Evangelical Lutheran Church, September 24, 1944;
- File 2/ Booklet: A Brief History of the Town of Stuyvesant by Priscilla B. Frisbee, 1976 (2 copies);
- File 3/ Article: "Stuyvesant Falls Island Park", *The Columbian Repository*, Vol. 6, No. 4. Fall 1989:
- File 4/ Article: "Stuyvesant Falls bridge leads back to yesterday", *The Independent*, May 30, 1991;
- File 5/ Article: "Columbia's Lost Communities And Forgotten Names Part XXII Stuyvesant, Section I, The river front", *The Independent*, June 16, 1988;
- File 6/ Article: "Columbia's Lost Communities And Forgotten Names Part XXIII Stuyvesant falls", *The Independent*, June 23, 1988;
- File 7/ Article: "Carousels a source of fond memories for area residents", *Register Star*, January 20, 1991;
- File 8/ Article: "Tales of Old Columbia: Some Memories of farm Life In Stuyvesant During 1880's", *The Chatham Courier*, September 14, 1972;

- File 9/ Article: "Article: "Stuyvesant rural charm has survived the centuries", *Register Star*, September 30, 1990;
- File 10/ Booklet: <u>Town of Stuyvesant 2010 People & Places</u>, calendar with images and history;

Series 18: Taghkanic, Town of

- File 1/ Article: "'Pondshiners,' baskets, legends color town of Taghkanic's past", *Register Star*, October 11, 1990;
- File 2/ Booklet: 125th Anniversary, West Taghkanic Methodist Church, 18 June, 1967;
- File 3/ Article: "The Last of the Basket Weavers", Chatham Courier, 9/28/72;
- File 4/ Article: "Columbia's Lost Communities And Forgotten Names Part XXIV Taghkanic", *The Independent*, June 30, 1988;
- File 5/ Article: "Bicentennial celebration has everyone taking notice, *Register Star*, July 31, 2003;
- File 6/ Document: District Residents List 1808, Taghkanic Center Lutheran Church Records 1855, and West Taghkanic Methodist Church 1849, *The Columbia*;

Box 5

Sub-Group II: General Information

Series 19: General Information

- File 1/ Booklet: <u>Columbia County: A Four Season Guide for Columbia County & Nearby Area</u>, 1976/77 edition;
- File 2/ Booklet: <u>Columbia County: A Four Season Guide for Columbia County & Nearby Area</u>, 1974 edition (2 copies);
- File 3/ Booklet: <u>Columbia County: A Four Season Guide for Columbia County & Nearby Area</u>, 1975/76 edition (2 copies);
- File 4/ Booklet: <u>Information Please!</u>: <u>Your Guide to Columbia County</u>, published by The Women's Non-Partisan Civic League of Columbia County, no date, (3 copies);
- File 5/ Article: "Your Town: A portrait of Greene & Columbia counties", *The New York Daily News*, December 8, 1987;
- File 6/ Document: Columbia County Guardianship Papers, *The Columbia*, 1802-1846;
- File 7/ Document: Columbia County Guardianship Papers, *The Columbia*, 1847-1866;
- File 8/ Document: Columbia County List of Loyalist 1777-1778 and Town Supervisors 1787-1858, *The Columbia*;
- File 9/ Document: Columbia County Family Bible Records, *The Columbia*, from 1700;
- File 10/ Document: Columbia County Miscellaneous Records, *The Columbia*, from 1700;
- File 11/ Document: Columbia County 1871 Directory, The Columbia;
- File 12/ Book: Columbia County Almanac, 1829-1845, Location: Oversized/Box 14;

Series 20: Maps

- File 1/ Map of Columbia County and the City of Hudson;
- File 2/ Highway Map of Columbia County, 1982 (2 copies);
- File 3/ Map of Livingston manor Anno 1714;
- File 4/ Map of Columbia County;
- File 5/ Hudson Valley Sites;
- File 6/ The BEST places to shop, eat, visit & stay in Columbia County, 2005 (2 copies);
- File 7/ Map of Claverack Historic Houses and Sites
- File 8/ Map of Northwest Corner River Clavers, drawn in 1799;
- File 9/ Map of Columbia County, 1829;
- File 10/ Map: "Canaan", includes districts and residents' names, no source, no date, Location: Oversized/Box 15;
- File 11/ Map: "Map of the manor of Chancellor Livingston, deceased, lately the property of Elizabeth Stevens Livingston, deceased, the wife of Edward P. Livingston, Esquire, deceased, late of the Town of Clermont, In the County of Columbia County and State of New York", filed April 28, 1845, Location: Oversized/Box 15;
- File 12/ Map: "Map of the towns of Livingston, Germantown and Clermont in the County of Columbia. Compiled from actual surveys in January 1795(?), Location: Oversized/Box 15;

Series 21: Environment

- File 1/ Booklet: <u>Soil Survey of Columbia County, New York</u>, Number 45, Series 1923, 1929;
- File 2/ Booklet: Columbia County Agricultural Survey, 1941;
- File 3/ Article: "Geological Synopsis of Columbia County" by Donald W. Fisher, *The Warbler*, Vol. IX, No. 5, May 1965;
- File 4/ Article: "Absence of Lakes in the Hudson-Champlain Valley", no date, no source;
- File 5/ Article: "Livingston had early role in river conservation", *Register Star*, December 2, 1990;
- File 6/ Article: "Columbia's 'underground' a mix of reality, legend", *Register Star*, April 14, 1991;
- File 7/ Article: "Columbia County's sleeping dragon, Landslides a deadly threat to a growing community", first in series, *The Independent*, July 7, 1988 (2 copies);
- File 8/ Article: "Columbia Country's sleeping dragon, Prologue Lake Albany, *The Independent*, July 14, 1988 (2 copies);
- File 9/ Article: "Columbia Country's sleeping dragon, Part II An industry from Lake Albany Clay, *The Independent*, July 21, 1988 (2 copies);
- File 10/ Article: "Columbia Country's sleeping dragon, Part III Industries from Lake Albany Clay, *The Independent*, July 28, 1988 (2 copies);
- File 11/ Article: "Columbia Country's sleeping dragon, Part V The Stockport

- Slides, The Independent, August 4, 1988 (2 copies);
- File 12/ Article: "Columbia Country's sleeping dragon, Part VI The Knickerbocker Cement Plant tragedy August 2, 1915, *The Independent*, August 11, 1988 (2 copies);
- File 13/ Article: "Columbia Country's sleeping dragon, Part VII, Section 2 The Knickerbocker Cement Plant tragedy, August 2, 1915, *The Independent*, August 18, 1988 (2 copies);
- File 14/ Article: "Columbia Country's sleeping dragon, Part VII The collapse of the Claverack Bridge, February 27, 1918, *The Independent*, August 25, 1988 (2 copies);
- File 15/ Article: "Columbia Country's sleeping dragon, Part VIII The Claverack Landslides May 22, 1924, *The Independent*, September 1, 1988 (2 copies);
- File 16/ Article: "Columbia Country's sleeping dragon, Part IX Where the dragon sleeps today, *The Independent*, September 8, 1988 (2 copies);
- File 17/ Article: "Columbia Country's sleeping dragon, Part X Conclusions, *The Independent*, September 15, 1988(2 copies);
- File 18/ Article: "Hawthorne Valley ecologist publishes latest book on county lands an habitats", *Register Star,* December 26, 2014;
- File 19/ Article: "Plan seeks to cope with climate change", The Columbia Paper, December 3, 2015;
- File 20/ Article: "800 acres will help protect forest life and farms in three states", *Register Star*, January 28, 2016;
- File 21/ Article: "Pete Seeger's Voyage", Look Magazine, August 26, 1969;

Disasters

- File 1/ Article: "The Blizzard of 1888", *Columbia Request*, December 30, 1985–January 6, 1986;
- File 2/ Article: "The Hurricane of 1938, Part 1", Columbia Request, Oct 6, 1986;
- File 3/ Article: "Hurricane of 1938, Part 2 Local Damage", *Columbia Request*, Oct 13, 1986;
- File 4/ Article: "Hurricane of 1938, Part 3 Coastal Destruction", *Columbia Request*, Oct 20, 1986;
- File 5/ Article: "Hurricane of 1983, Part 4", Columbia Request, Oct 27, 1986;
- File 6/ Article: "The Hurricane of 1938, Part I: The background", *The Independent*, Sept 22, 1988;
- File 7/ Article: "The Hurricane of 1938 Part II: Local damage", *The Independent*, September 29, 1988;
- File 8/ Article: "The Hurricane of 1938 Part III: Local damage continued", *The Independent*, Oct 6, 1988;
- File 9/ Article: "The Hurricane of 1938 Part IV: Terror in Philmont", *The Independent*, October 13, 1988;
- File 10/ Article: "The Hurricane of 1938 Part V: Damage at Stockport, Stottville And Stuyvesant; a plane crash", *The Independent*, October 20, 1988;
- File 11/ Article: "The Hurricane of 1938 Part VI: damage elsewhere", *The Independent*, October 27, 1988;

- File12/ Article: "The Day The Earth Moved-The Knickerbocker Catastrophy", *Columbia Request*, December 23, 1985;
- File 13/ Article: "15-Foot Snowbanks Buried Trains, Houses During Greatest of All Storms in 1888", *The Chatham Courier*, March 10, 1955;
- File 14/ Article: "Tourists displace repair crews", Register Star, October 12, 1987;
- File 15/ Article: "Hillsdale Buys Chipper for Brush", *The Independent*, October 15, 1987;
- File 16/ Article: "Surviving On Disaster Stew: Man Enters 12th Day Without Power", *The Independent*, October 15, 1987;
- File 17/ Article: "Wires galloped to a fall, says NiMo", *Register Star*, October 13, 1987;
- File 18/ Article: "Storm could cost Hudson \$20,000", Register Star, October 13, 1987;
- File 19/ Article: "NiMo closes 'storm board' as power restored to area", *Register Star*, October 13, 1987;
- File 20/ Article: "All county roads now open", Register Star, October 12, 1987;
- File 21/ Article: "Road Crews 'Chip' Away At Claverack's Damage", *The Independent*, October 15, 1987;
- File 22/ Article: "Freak early October storm blitzes Columbia", *Register Star*, December 31, 1987;
- File 23/ Article: "NYSEG officials tour stricken trouble spots", *Register Star*, Oct 9, 1987;
- File 24/ Article: "State of emergency extended by supervisors chief Sharpe", *Register Star*, Oct 9, 1987;
- File 25/ Article: "Telephone firm's chief helps fix downed lines" and "Taconic Telephone hit hard by Sunday's crippling storm", *Register Star*, Oct 9, 1987:
- File 26/ Article: "Power Companies Reach Storm Damage Totals", *The Independent*, December 10, 1987;
- File 27/ Article: "Power restoration delayed", Register Star, Oct 9, 1987;
- File 28/ Article: "Utilities reduce outages as snow is forecast", *Times Union*, Oct 11, 1987;
- File 29/ Article: "Copake Tips Its Hat To Emergency Crews", *The Independent*, October 15, 1987;
- File 30/ Article: "County fruit farmers lost 10 to 15 percent: Agent", *Register Star*, Oct 9, 1987;
- File 31/ Article: "Power outages darken county", Register Star, Oct 5, 1987;
- File 32/ Article: "Storm-laden trees kill two in county", *Register Star*, Oct 5, 1987 (2 copies);
- File 33/ Article: "High winds wallop area", The Independent, Oct 22, 1990;
- File 34/ Article: "Curfew returns to City of Hudson", "Residents don't see extent of cleanup work: Tuczinski", "Storm-laden trees kill two in county", *Register Star*, October, 8(?), 1987;
- File 35/ Article: "Seven tanks distributed to help those still without water", *Register Star*, Oct 8, 1987;
- File 36/ Article: "Power outages darken county", Greenport may face some water

- problems", CMH managing nicely under own power system", *Register Star*, October, 1987;
- File 37/ Image: "Columbia County hardest hit by storm", Oct 5, 1990 (date should be 1987?);
- File 38/ Images: "Charitable cooks", "Setting up for '40 winks', October, 1987 (2 copies);
- File 39/ Article: "The Hurricane of 1938", The Independent, September 22, 1988;
- File 40/ Image: First Photo Published of Huge Landslide, *Register Star*, May 22, 1924;

Series 22: Tourism

- File 1/ Pamphlet: Columbia County Every Season's a Great Reason to Visit, Hudson Valley Region Visitor's Guide, 4/05;
- File 2/ Article: "A three-hour drive upstate an affordable weekend refuge", *New York Magazine*, September 29, 1986 (2 copies);
- File 3/ Article: "When the stars come up...", *Times Union*, 8/28/1982;
- File 4/ Article: "Weekend in the green hills of Columbia County", *Travel & Leisure*, May 1987;
- File 5/ Pamphlet: Follow the Hudson River Lighthouse Trail, Hudson River Lighthouse Coalition, no date;
- File 6/ Pamphlet: Come To Columbia County, no date;
- File 7/ Booklet: Columbia Country: A Four Season Guide for Columbia County & Nearby Areas, by Harold C Altua, 1974 Edition;
- File 8/ Booklet: <u>Trolley Trips Through The Hudson Valley 1911</u>, The Trolley Press, Purple Mountain Press, 1994 reprint;
- File 9/ Booklet: <u>Guide to Columbia County</u>, Columbia County Chamber of Commerce, 1979;
- File 10/ Booklet: <u>Guide to Columbia County</u>, Columbia County Chamber of Commerce, 1980;
- File 11/ Booklet: <u>Guide to Columbia County</u>, Columbia County Chamber of Commerce, 1981;
- File 12/ Article: "Area's picturesque locations open for 'River Ramble'", *Register Star*, September 16, 2001;
- File 13/ Image: Olana, Greenport, N.Y., "Compliments of Pulver- Simmons-Mulhern", no date, Location: Oversized/Box 15;
- File 14/ Newsletter: *The Crayon*, Vol. VI, No. 1, May 1976, Location: Oversized/Box 15;
- File 15/ Newsletter: *The Crayon*, Vol. I, No. 1, December 1971, Location: Oversized/Box 15;
- File 16/ Article: "A century-old refuge of art and splendor: must this mansion be Destroyed?", *Life Magazine*, May 13, 1966 (2 copies), Location: Oversized/Box 15;
- File 17/ Poster: Frederic Edwin Church, N.A., 1826-1900, A Retrospective Exhibition, June 1-30, 1966, Location: Oversized/Box 15;
- File 18/ Article: "Olana: Arabian nights plus Victorian camp", *New York Times*, October 3, 1976, Location: Oversized/Box 15;

- File 19/ Article: "In summer time on Olana", no source, September 7, 1890, Location: Oversized/Box 15,;
- File 20/ Article: "Lindenwald just as in Van Buren's day", *Register Star*, June 10, 1982, Location: Oversized/Box 15;
- File 21/ Article: "Van Buren's home officially opens; 800 visit Lindenwald", *Independent*, June 18, 1987, Location: Oversized/Box 15;
- File 22/ Article: "Historical Sites in Columbia, Dutchess", *Register Star*, June 26, 1970, Location: Oversized/Box 15;
- File 23/ Article: "Country seat tours: a Livingston legacy", *The Paper*, September 1- October 5, 1988, Location: Oversized/Box 15;
- File 24/ Image: Shaker Museum, Old Chatham, N.Y., "Compliments of Pulver-Simmons- Mulhern", no date, Location: Oversized/Box 15;

Sub-Group III: History

Series 23: General History

- File 1/ Booklet: <u>Columbia County: Past and Present</u>, compiled as a project of the Columbia County Council for the Social Studies for use in 7th Grade Community Study, 1943;
- File 2/ Booklet: <u>Columbia in history: an address by Frederick J. Collier, Esq.</u>, September 14, 1907;
- File 3/ Pamphlet: The History of Columbia County, no date;
- File 4/ Article: "Columbia County: something for every taste", no date, no source;
- File 5/ Article: "Documentation of markers yields interesting facts", *Register Star*, October 22, 1989;
- File 6/ Document: Excerpt of "Columbia County", Ch. 5, <u>History of New York State</u>: 1523-1927, Vol. 2, p.445-451;
- File 7/ Booklet: Looking Back, Vol. 1, No. 1, Fall-Winter, 1976;
- File 8/ Booklet: Historic Sketches of Eastern Columbia, no date [c. 1900s];

Box 6

Series 23: General History (con.)

- File 9/ Document: Timeline of Columbia County-1817;
- File 10/ Document: Development of Columbia County, no date;
- File 11/ Document: Settlement and Physical growth of Columbia County and City of Hudson by Margaret B. Schram, April 10, 1972 (2 copies);
- File 12/ Article: "About the yesteryears series", Sept 3, 1990;
- File 13/ Article: "Historical Sketches of Columbia County", no date;
- File 14/ Article: "Columbia a namesake of famed explorer of New World", *Register Star*, October 8, 1989;
- File 15/ Document: "Columbia County", no date, no source;
- File 16/ Document: "Columbia County", no date, no source, p. 46-48;
- File 17/ Article: "Area's religious legacy remembered at Easter", *Register Star*, March 21, 1989;
- File 18/ Article: "Columbia County Church Directory", Register Star, October 31,

- 1986;
- File 19/ Article: "Speculative boom based on...", *Register Star*, December 29, 1991 (incomplete article);
- File 20/ Article: "Great Strife, Uproar, And Quarreling", *Columbia Request*, June 2, 1986;
- File 21/ Article: "Hudson Valley's ethnicity changed in 19th century", *Register Star*, May 13, 1990;
- File 22/ Article: "Columbia's poorhouse filled a need", *Register Star*, May 21, 1991
- File 23/ Article: "Blast Furnace Sparks Rekindled Local Interest", *Roe Jan Independent*, October 23, 1986;
- File 24/ Article: "The Onion Topper", no date;
- File 25/ Document: Columbia County 1817, list of town formation dates, no date;
- File 26/ Article: "What's In A Name: Forgotten Place Names and Lost Communities", *The Independent*, January 7, 1988;
- File 27/ Article: "A History Of The Care Of The Poor", The Independent, no date;
- File 28/ Article: "Summer Reading The Farmgirl And The Outlaw", *The Independent*, no date;
- File 29/ Document: List of county and town historians, 1988;
- File 30/ Catalogue: Montgomery Ward & Co., No. 13, Spring and Summer, 1875;
- File 31/ Article: "As industry grew, so too, did advertising", *Register Star*, July 22, 1990 (2 copies);
- File 32/ Article: "First ad appeared on handbill", *Register Star*, February 17, 1991 (3 copies);
- File 33/ Article: "Ringing bells a traditional way of celebration freedom", *Register Star*, July 2, 1989;
- File 34/ Article: "Columbia's rural flavor changing, but her neighborliness still Exists", *Register Star*, November 5, 1989;
- File 35/ Article: "County checks: 'are we ready?', *Register Star*, September 18, 2001;
- File 36/ Article: "Easter in Columbia County 100 years ago", *Register Star*, April 24, 2011;
- File 37/ Poster: map of Columbia County with historical people and buildings, drawn by Ronald and Cathleen Toelke, August 1973, Location: Oversized/Box 15;
- File 38/ Article: "Columbia County in 1801...Kinderhook was a settlement with 20 homes, Indians resided near Hillsdale and Hudson boasted 3,500 souls", *Chatham Courier*, 9-20-79, Location: Oversized/Box 15;
- File 39/ Article: "Great Expectation", *Independent*, Aug. 20, 1987, Location: Oversized/Box 15;
- File 40/ Article: "Guaranteed to Cure", *Independent*, Aug. 27, 1987, Location: Oversized/Box 15;

Anti-Rent Struggle

File 1/ Booklet: Columbia County In the Revolutionary Period: A Brief Historical

- Analysis of the Condition Existing In Our County At That Time by Alfred B. Chace, March, 1933;
- File 2/ Article: "Anti-rent Disturbances", Part I, *The Independent*, November 5, 1987;
- File 3/ Article: "How the Anti-Rent War Started", Part II, *The Independent*, November 12, 1987;
- File 4/ Article: "The Anti-Rent Wars Begin", Part III, *The Independent*, November 19, 1987;
- File 5/ Article: "Murders Fuel Anti-Rent War", Part IV, *The Independent*, November 25, 1987;
- File 6/ Article: "The Anti-Rent War: A Hung Jury and A Dead Sheriff", Part V, December 3, 1987;
- File 7/ Article: "Boughton's Second Anti-Rent Trial", Part VI, *The Independent*, December 10, 1987;
- File 8/ Article: "The Anti-Rent War And The Patroon System", Part VII, *The Independent*, [December, 1987];
- File 9/ Article: "The Trial of Big Thunder: Fists flew in Hudson courtroom as antirent leader faced jury", *Register Star*, Aug 1, 1985;
- File 10/ Article: "Manor families' influence reduced by Anti-Rent movement", *Register Star*, July 21, 1989;
- File 11/ Article: "Prelude To A Siege", Columbia Request, March 27, 1985;
- File 12/ Article: "Hudson Under Siege", Columbia Request, June 3, 1985;
- File 13/ Article: "Anti-Rent War Climaxed With Near Siege of Hudson", *Register Star*, July 3, 1976;
- File 14/ Document: The Anti-Rent Wars in New York State, by David Miller, December 8, 1964;
- File 15/ Article: "Anti-Rent Disturbances", Part I-VII, *The Independent*, no date;
- File 16/ Article: "Strange Partners in Land Equity: Mohicans and Tenant Farmers 'Invade' Upstate New York in 1859", by Warren F. Broderick, *The Hudson Valley River Review,* no date;

Series 24: Historic Sites

Houses & Buildings

- File 1/ Image: Staats House, "oldest house on the Hudson River", b&w, no date;
- File 2/ Post Card: Ludlow House, b&w;
- File 3/ Article: "300 National Register historic structures honored", *Register Star*, 10/15/79;
- File 4/ Article: "Columbia County, N.Y.", *Colonial Homes*, Vol. 12, No. 4, July-August 1986 (2 copies);
- File 5/ Article: "Hunting through historic houses", *The Paper*, Oct 10- Nov 13, 1985;
- File 6/ Image: "Another old home gets a new lease on life", *Roe Jan Independent*, August 9, 1973;
- File 7/ Report of historical homes in Claverack, NY, no source, no date;

- File 8/ Holiday Card: "Twas the night before Christmas"..., (Moore homestead In Claverack, New York, 1822);
- File 9/ Article: "The visit of St. Nicholas", Hudson Daily Star, December 24, 1932;
- File 10/ Research Report: Brookbound: The Harmon Miller House, researched and written by James Ryan, 1996;
- File 11/ Image: Stone Mill & Fenn(?) Property, no source, no date, photocopy;
- File 12/ Image: Stone Mill with horse and wagon, no source, no date, photocopy;
- File 13/ Article: "Legend, charm attract visitors", *Register Star*, September 15, 1975:
- File 14/ Article: "The Saltbox House...built to last", *Roe Jan Independent*, June 20, 1974;
- File 15/ Article: "Indians almost stole great grandmother", *Register Star*, November 17, 1975;
- File 16/ Image: Laragh home, Copake Falls, Roe Jan Independent, June 20, 1974;
- File 17/ Image: "Preservation in brick- the Door House", *Roe Jan Independent*, March 7, 1974;
- File 18/ Article: "Former Church parsonage on National Register", *Register Star*, 2/17/76 (2 copies);
- File 19/ Article: "Strawberry Hill: picture postcard pretty", *Register Star*, July 28, 1975;
- File 20/ Leaflet: Houses in Columbia County: Esselstyn House, House of Stephen Miller, Van Deusen House, [from Dutch Houses in Hudson Valley, Reynolds], no date;
- File 21/ Article: "First New York State law school started in Kinderhook home", *Register Star*, June 9, 1989;
- File 22/ Article: "Bells Pond mansion had place in history", *Register Star*, October 11, 1983;
- File 23/ Article: "Area's older houses serve as records of human society", *Register Star*, 11/26/89;
- File 24/ Article: "Columbia County hosts legacy of inns and hotels", *Register Star*, March 6, 1985;
- File 25/ Maps and Images: county maps and various homes (Second Livingston Manor House, First Manor House, Teviotdale House, Richmond Hill, "The Hill" at Bells Pond), no source, no date;
- File 26/ Article: "Historic towns: restorations in the Dutch settlement of Kinderhook", *Antiques*, December 1972;

Box 6 Series 24: Houses & Buildings

Olana

- File 1/ Article: "A castle on the Hudson", *York State Tradition*, Vol. 22, No. 4, Fall 1968, pg. 8-10;
- File 2/ Pamphlet: The Hemlock Trail, New York State Parks and Recreation, 5/77 (date?) (2 copies);
- File 3/ Calendar: Olana Calendar of Events, 2004;

- File 4/ Pamphlet: Olana State Historic Site Hudson, New York, 2/76, (2 copies);
- File 5/ Index Card: information about history of Olana, handwritten;
- File 6/ Holiday Card: "Greeting to our "Friends", [1972];
- File 7/ Pamphlet: Olana Hudson, NY, New York State Historic Trust, no date (2 copies);
- File 8/ Invitation: 1987 Annual Meeting of the Friends of Olana, June 28, 1987;
- File 9/ Invitation: 1988 Annual Meeting of the Friends of Olana, June 26, 1988;
- File 10/ Notes: notes on Olana and Frederic Church, handwritten, no source, no date:
- File 11/ Article: "Frederic Church and his castle on the Hudson", *The Yorker*, Vol. XXIV, No. 2, November-December, 1965;
- File 12/ Booklet: Olana, by Clive Aslet, "reproduced from a series of two articles in *Country Life* September, 1983";
- File 13/ Article: "Palace of the past", P/A [Observer], May 1965;
- File 14/ Article: "Olana", American Heritage, Aug. 1975;
- File 15/ Article: "Frederic Church and Olana", *The Conservationist*, June-July, 1974;
- File 16/ Article: "castle under siege", *Saturday Review*, November 27, 1965 (2 copies);
- File 17/ Article: "Columbia's Church cited by National Gallery of Art", *Register Star*, November 26, 1989 (2 copies);
- File 18/ Image: Olana, b&w, contains caption, Register Star; no date;
- File 19/ Article: "Olana- Historic landmark of the Hudson Valley", *Congressional Record*, 1966 (article reprint) (2 copies);
- File 20/ Article: "Fund drive is begun to save estate on Hudson", *New York Times*, November 12, 1964;
- File 21/ Article: "After Hours: Persia on the Hudson", reprint from *Harper's Magazine*, February 1965;
- File 22/ Olana summary, rough draft(?) (3 copies);
- File 23/ Publication: The Crayon, Vol. XXII, No. 193, Fall, 1989 (2 copies);
- File 24/ Leaflet: Thomas Cole Exhibit: 1801-1841, no date;
- File 25/ Article: "Olana: famed artist's estate object of nationwide preservation effort", by Gus Kramer, *Signature, State Bank of Albany*, Spring 1965 (3 copies):
- File 26/ Article: "Professor to discuss Olana", Register Star, 1/22/65;
- File 27/ Article: "\$11,000 for 'Olana' from tea Saturday", Register Star, 1/31/66;
- File 28/ Article: "Many see Church's art at Olana reception", Aug. 26, 1965, "Aldrich will lead move to save 'Olana'", April 1965, *Register Star*;
- File 29/ Article: "Iranian ambassador to visit Olana tomorrow", *Register Star*, Feb. 2, 1965;
- File 30/ Article: "Church exhibit opens; honor Prof. Huntington", *Register Star*, Feb. 14, 1966;
- File 31/ Article: "Historic "Olana" and its treasures to be preserved as museum", *National Commercial Bank Courier*, Spring 1965;
- File 32/ Article: "\$100,000 in repairs done at Olana", Register Star, Jan 31, 1974;
- File 33/ Article: "Preservation group signs \$470,000 option on 'Olana'", Register

- Star, June 11, 1965 (2 copies);
- File 34/ Article: "Preservation group signs \$470,000 option on 'Olana'", *Albany Time Union*, June 13, 1965 (contains images);
- File 35/ Olana Preservation, contains Olana information and committee members;
- File 36/ Image: Olana (large newspaper clipping) no source, no date;
- File 37/ Article: "With a view", New York Daily News, Dec. 8, 1987;
- File 38/ Article: "Area estate artistic treasure; preservation sought", *Albany Times Union*, June 13, 1965;
- File 39/ Article: "Olana: Arabian nights plus Victorian camp", NY Times, 10/3/76;
- File 40/ Article: "The romantic of Olana", Reporter, April 17, 1966;
- File 41/ Article: "In Germantown did Frederic Church a stately pleasure dome decree...", *Times Union*, 11/22/1979;
- File 42/ Article: "Catskills castle rolls out its Persian welcome mat", *NY Times*, Aug. 22, 1980;
- File 43/ Map/ Olana Historic Site, no date;
- File 44/ Article: "Castle on the Hudson is opened to the public", *NY Times*, 5/28/67;
- File 45/ Article: "Olana-the center of the world", Antiques, November 1965;
- File 46/ Article: "Olana- the artist as architect", Antiques, October 1976 (3 copies);
- File 47/ Article: "Area photographer produces book featuring Olana landscapes", *Register Star*, Dec. 24, 1989;
- File 48/ Article: "Restoring A Hudson River Landscape", *Sunday Times Union*, June 28, 1987;
- File 49/ Article: "Seeing the Big Picture", *Preservation*, March/April, 2004;
- File 50/ Publication: The Crayon, Vol.XXIV, No. 197, Summer, 1991;
- File 51/ Article: "Olana Narrowly Escaped Bad Fire", December 3, 1929;
- File 52/ Article: "Unplanned Views a walk through Olana State Park", *Register Star*, October 14, 2007;
- File 53/ Pamphlet: A Guide Olana State Historic Site, 1992 Edition;
- File 54/ Article: "Persia on the Hudson", Harper's Magazine, February 1965;
- File 55/ Article: "Learning the Lay of the Land", Daily Freeman, May 16, 2000;

Clermont State Historic Site

- File 1/ Map: Historic Clermont (pamphlet inset?), no date (2 copies);
- File 2/ Pamphlet: Clermont State Historic Park Germantown, New York, 7/77 (possible date?);
- File 3/ Pamphlet: Clermont State Park, no date (3 copies);
- File 4/ Booklet: <u>Historical Archeology at Clermont State Historic Park</u>, 10/76 (date?) (2 copies);
- File 5/ Image: home of Robert R. Livingston, Clermont State Park, [*Register Star*], no date;
- File 6/ Leaflet: Clermont State Park and Chancellor Robert R. Livingston info sheet, Taconic State Park Commission, no date (2 copies);
- File 7/ Livingston family Day Tour, July 24, 1982, includes map and tour route description;
- File 8/ Article: "Running Clermont as far reaching as the manor itself", Register

Star, 1989;

File 9/ Article: "Area historic sites improved", Register Star, no date;

File 10/ Map: Historic Clermont, reverse side history of Clermont, no date

Lindenwald (Martin Van Buren House)

- File 1/ Pamphlet: Martin Van Buren National Historic Site Kinderhook, New York, no date:
- File 2/ Booklet: Martin Van Buren, by Joseph G. Rayback, 1982;
- File 3/ Image: "Home of Martin Van Buren near Kinderhook", b&w, no date;
- File 4/ Article: "Historic haunts: believe it, or not!", *Hudson Valley*, October 1988;
- File 5/ Article; "Tell governor of 'Lindenwald' plans", no source, 2/5/37;
- File 6/ Article: "County Association renews efforts for Lindenwald Memorial", no source, 1/25/37;
- File 7/ Article: "Consolidate support to make "Lindenwald" shrine for Americans", no source, 1/25/37;
- File 8/ Article: "Stewart faced a challenge in getting Lindenwald site started", *Register Star*, June 25, 1989;
- File 9/ Article: "Lindenwald legacy: history's house", Union Star, May 10, 1972;
- File 10/ Article: "New attempt to make shrine of Van Buren's home started", *Daily Star*, January 27, 1938;
- File 11/ Booklet: <u>Lindenwald Home of Martin Van Buren: Why It Should be Made</u>
 A Public Historic Reservation, 1937;
- File 12/ Article: "Lindenwald site has long and varied history", *Register Star*, 7/9/76;
- File 13/ Article: "Lindenwald", Columbia County Historical Society News-Letter, December, 1974

Luykas Van Alen House

- File 1/ Postcard: "Van Alen House", color image, no date;
- File 2/ Pamphlet: Restoration 1737, The Van Alen House Kinderhook, N.Y., Columbia County Historical Society, no date (5 copies);
- File 3/ Pamphlet: The Luykas Van Alen House 1737, A National Historic Landmark, no date;
- File 4/ Booklet: <u>The Van Alen Frisbee Home, 1847-1972</u>, by Priscilla B. Frisbee, 1973 (2 copies);
- File 5/ Article: "Wilsons build Staats House from shack to showplace", contains image of Staats House with owners, *Register Star*, July 9, 1979;
- File 6/ Article: "House where Ichabod Crane went a-courtin' is preserved", *NY Times*, May 30, 1967 (2 copies);
- File 7/ Poster(?): 'Restoration 1737'...An effort to preserve history, Van Alen House Fund, c. 1960s;
- File 8/ Article: "Restoration 1737", by Walter V. Miller-Historian, press release, no source, c. 1960s;
- File 9/ Bulletin: "Restoration 1737" The Van Alen House New Bulletin, Vol. 1, No. 2, June, 1967 (2 copies);
- File 10/ Article: No title, regarding Van Alen House, tours and activities, Register

James Vanderpoel House (House of History)

- File 1/ Postcard: House of History, Kinderhook, NY, color image, no date;
- File 2/ Pamphlet: The James Vanderpoel House, The House of History, A federal Period house museum, no date;
- File 3/ Booklet: The Old House Speaks, c. 1940s;
- File 4/ Article: "Vanderpoel House furnishings- finishes investigation- an update", *Columbia Repository*, Vol. 9, No. 1, Spring 1992;
- File 5/ Initiative, Vol. 1, No. 1, Summer 1988;
- File 6/ Article: "'House of History' unique project in Kinderhook, N.Y.", *New York Sun*, August 21, 1937;
- File 7/ Image: 6 images of inside the Vanderpoel House on orange construction paper, b&w, no date

First Columbia County Courthouse (Claverack)

- File 1/ Image: First Columbia County Court House, Claverack, no date;
- File 2/ Article: "Courthouse where Hamilton defended free press to be sold", Special to the *Herald Tribune*, Feb. 23, 1941;
- File 3/ Image with Description: Columbia County courthouse with description for sale of building, no date (2 copies)
- File 4/ Image: Columbia County's first courthouse in Claverack, J.C. Hewes, no source, no date;

Columbia County Courthouse (s)

- File 1/ Booklet: <u>Columbia County Courthouse Reopening and Dedication</u>, November 14, 2014, contains insert (2 copies);
- File 2/ Image: Columbia County's third court house, contains description, *Register Star*, no date;
- File 3/ Article: "The five court houses of Columbia County: Part 1", *Roe Jan Independent*, April 9, 1987, (2 copies);
- File 4/ Article: "Columbia County's courthouses-the five: Part II", *Roe Jan Independent*, April 1987, (2 copies);
- File 5/ Article: "Columbia County's courthouses: rebuilding after the fire: Part III", *Roe Jan Independent*, April 23, 1987, (2 copies);
- File 6/ Document: History of Columbia County Bench and Bar, by Helen E. Freedman, August 27, 2020;
- File 7/ Document: Dedication and Reopening Ceremony Columbia County Courthouse, no date;
- File 8/ Dedication and Reopening of The Columbia County Courthouse Resolution board of Supervisors, Hudson, NY, 11/12/2014;
- File 9/ Program: Dedication and Reopening of the Columbia County Courthouse, Hudson, NY, 11/14/2014;
- File 10/ Architectural Drawings: "Columbia County Courthouse", May 2011 Brenda just moved files 9-11 from Hudson

Series 24: Houses & Buildings (con.)

Jan Van Hoesen House

- File 1/ Photographs: 24 color photographs of Van Hoesen House, 1984;
- File 2/ Booklet: <u>The Jan Van Hoesen House</u>, Statement of Ed Klingler, March 2014 (3 copies, one copy not bound);
- File 3/ Photograph: Large color photo of Van Hoesen House, taken by G.H. Evans, Spring 1984;
- File 4/ Copy of real estate notice in old newspaper for sale of property (The Van Hoesen House), November 26, 1847
- File 5/ Article: Saving the Past for the Future", *Hudson-Catskill Newspapers*, January 19, 2007;
- File 6/ Obituary: "Charles Marriott," The Columbia Washingtonian, September 21, 1843;
- File 7/ Article: "Hudson's Founding Fathers: Dutch, English laid claim to early holding on city's present site", *The Courier*, March 7, 1985;
- File 8/ Article: "Two county buildings among Seven to Save", *Register Star*, no date:

Brightfields

- File 1/ Article: Splendor returns to "Brightfields", Register Star, 5/5/75;
- File 2/ Article: "Brightfields' will reawaken from long ...", *Chatham Courier*, June 12, 1975

Hermitage

- File 1/ Article: "'Hermitage' being restored", [Register Star?], no date;
- File 2/ Article: "The Hermitage: a century and a half of labor went into building of Livingston home by the third lord of the...", *Register Star*, March 1983;
- File 3/ Article: "Wanton destruction", no source, March 31, 1983;
- File 4/ Article: "Demolition of Hermitage fought", no source, March 25, 1983;
- File 5/ Article: "Rockefellers demolish Hermitage", [Register Star], c. 1983

House Tours

- File 1/ Booklet: <u>Drive it Yourself Tour</u>, Columbia County, Bicentennial, May 15 & 16, 1976;
- File 2/ Article: "The Columbia County Historical Society Tour of Early Houses of Kinderhook, N.Y.", August 28, 1971, *The Bulletin*, August, 1971;
- File 3/ Leaflet: Kinderhook House Tour, Seven Early American Homes, August 28, 1971;
- File 4/1970 Tour of Homes, sponsored by Hudson YWCA, October 17, 1970;
- File 5/ Leaflet: Tour of Homes, YWCA, October 17, 1970;
- File 6/ Leaflet: "The heritage of Claverack", September 16, 1972 (3 copies);
- File 7/ Program: Fourth Old Chatham House Tour, June 19, 1965;
- File 8/ Article: "Tour of Old Claverack Houses Saturday", *Daily Star*, July 10, 1951;

- File 9/ Pamphlet: Columbia Heritage Tour, October 1-3, 1999;
- File 10/ Pamphlet: Columbia Heritage Tour, October 12-13, 2001;
- File 11/ Article: "Columbia Heritage Tour: Dutch Architecture displayed", The Independent, September 23, 1999;

Series 25: Museums

- File 1/ Pamphlet: The Shaker Museum, Old Chatham, New York 12136, b&w, no date (2 copies);
- File 2/ Pamphlet: The Shaker Museum, Old Chatham, New York, color, 1986;
- File 3/ Booklet: <u>Catalog of the Emma B. King Library of the Shaker Museum</u>, 1970;
- File 4/ Article: "He's solving riddles in Shaker history", *Times Union*, May 1, 1988.
- File 5/ Article: "Unlocking the secrets of the Shakers' furniture", no source, no Date:
- File 6/ Pamphlet: Simple, Elegant, Exotic, "What visitors will experience at these Columbia County Museums", no date

Series 26: Folklore & Legends

- File 1/ Pamphlet: A Legend of Hillsdale;
- File 2/ Pamphlet: Santa Claus History;
- File 3/ Article: Kramer's Corner, Tale of the Woman in Black, *Register Star*, April 16, 1973;
- File 4/ Article: "County rampant with ghosts, says historian", *Register Star*, October 30, 1984;
- File 5/ Article: "The Hunchback", by Walter V. Miller, *The Catskills*, Autumn, 1974, p. 28-32;
- File 6/ Article: "Grandfather's Tales", Junior High Gazette, June 8, 1959;
- File 7/ Article: "Despite controversy, poem's an American tradition", *Register Star*; December 24, 1989;
- File 8/ Article: Ghost stories of Taghkanic Hills (no title), *The Courier*, October 31, 1985;
- File 9/ Article: Columbia County folklore (no title), *The Paper*, October 10-November 13, 1985;
- File 10/ Article: "Hudson Valley has rich collection of folklore", Register Star;
- File 11/ Article: "'Hudson Stone" spins one unclear tale", *Columbia-Greene Media*, January 9-10, 2016;
- File 12/ Article: "The Legend of Spook Rock", no publication information and no date;

Series 27: Military

File 1/ Article: "Survival is second nature to a career military man", *Register Star*, February 1, 1990;

American Revolution

- File 1/ Booklet: The Revolutionary War and Issachar Bates, February, 1960;
- File 2/ "The Upper Hudson Valley During the Revolution", no date;
- File 3/ Article: Patriot and Tory: A tale of two brothers", *The Columbia Paper*, November 21, 2019;
- File 4/ Booklet: Ye Cohorn Caravan: The Knox Expedition In The Winter of 1775-76, by Wm. L Bowne, 1975;
- File 5/ Article: "Knox's guns will roll again through Columbia's hills", *The Chatham Courier*, October 23, 1975;

Civil War

- File 1/ Publication: Hudson Register, Souvenir Edition, June 1898.
- File 2/ Booklet: "Colonel David S. Cowles", Biography with articles, no date.
- File 3/ Narrative: "Full Measure of Devotion, The Columbia Companies of the 128th N.Y.", Bud Miller, no date.
- File 4/ Map: "128th Reft N.Y.S. Vols. Initial Operations, September 1862-December 1862", Copyright 2001, Dean Thomas;
- File 5/ Article: "128th Deep in Civil War History", Register Star, August 27, 1956;
- File 6/ Article: "Hudson Corporal's History of the 128th", REgister Star, September 7, 1956;
- File 7/ Article: "County's most famous Civil War hero rests in Prospect Hill", no date:
- File 8/ Article: "Civil War veterans not forgotten in Columbia", *Register Star*, June 28, 1992, (2 copies);
- File 9/Article: "Union Forces Free County Prisoners, Long Vigil Ends", *The Chatham Courier*, April 13, 1961, reprinted *Hudson Valley Newspapers*, April 6, 2000;
- File 10/ Article: "History Happened Here: The 128th Regiment", *Register Star*; January 6, 2008;
- File 11/ Article: "Civil War Veteran, Former Chatham Man", *Hudson Evening Register*, January 22, 1915;
- File 12/ Article: "Marker Dedicated In Honor of Volunteers", *Register Star*, September 10, 1956;
- File 13/ Article: "Civil War Marker To Be Dedicated Sunday", *Register Star*, September 5, 1956;
- File 14/ Article: "Bullet Taken From Ancram Man's Arm Among Civil War Mementoes", *Register Star*, September 6, 1956;

Robert Houghteling

- File 1/Correspondances: Letter to and from his sister, 1865-66;
- File 2/ Census: 1860 and 1865;
- File 3/ Supplement to the Official Records of the Union and Confederate Armies; Janet B. Hewett, editor; 1997;
- File 4/ Civil War Muster Roll Abstracts of New York State Volunteers, Sharpshooters, and United States Colored Troops, ca. 1861-1900;

World War II

File 1: Article: "A dream, or a nightmare", *The Independent*, June 27, 2003;

File 2/ "World War II" Veterans Service Records Columbia County, State of New York (cover only);

Box 7

Series 28: Black Americans

- File 1/ Article: "Been laborin' here all these long years: African Americans in Columbia County", *Columbian Repository*, Vol. 6, No. 5, Spring 1990;
- File 2/ Article: "Been laborin' here all these long years: the African-American Experience in Columbia County", *Columbian Repository*, Vol. 7, No. 2, Spring 1990 (2 copies);
- File 3/ Article: "The African-American experience in Columbia County", *Columbian Repository*, Vol. 7, No. 3, Summer 1990;
- File 4/ Article: "Fruits of our labors": Research gathered for Black History Exhibits 1990/91 at the Columbia County Museum", *Columbian Repository*, Vol. 8, No. 2, Summer 1991;
- File 5/ Article: "Columbia County's other past", Independent, December 11, 1989;
- File 6/ Article: "Early interviews in Black History project show another Hudson", *Roe Jan Independent*, March 26, 1987;
- File 7/ Article: "Courier back issues offer wealth of black history lore", *Courier*, February 2, 1989;
- File 8/ Article: "Across the high hills: notes on Hudson Valley blacks in Colonial Massachusetts", *Columbian Repository*, Vol. 7, No. 3, Fall 1990 (2 copies);
- File 9/ Article: "Kwanzaa a celebration of heritage for blacks", *Register Star*, Feb. 14, 1991;
- File 10/ Article: "Blacks made impact in politics, education, art", *Register Star*, Feb 8, 1991;
- File 11/ Article: "Blacks make inroads as philanthropists, in military", *Register Star*, Feb. 15, 1991;
- File 12/ Article: "Newspaper, history days to broaden project", *Register Star*, April 17, 1989;
- File 13/ Document: Community of Hope: The Maple Avenue African American Neighborhood in Germantown, NY, June 2023;
- File 14/ Document: The Forgotten African-American Burial Ground in Kinderhook, website Upstate Earth: An exploration of the past and present of the Hudson and Mohawk Valleys, December 9, 2010;

Series 29: Indigenous Peoples

- File 1/ Article: "The Indians of Columbia County" (Part one), *Chatham Courier*, Dec. 10, 1981;
- File 2/ Article: "The Indians of Columbia County" (Part two), *Chatham Courier*, December 17, 1981;
- File 3/ Article: "The Indians of Columbia County" (Part three), *Chatham Courier*, December 24, 1981;

- File 4/ Article: "The Indians of Columbia County" (Part four), *Chatham Courier*, December 31, 1981;
- File 5/ Article: "The Indians of Columbia County" (Part five), *Chatham Courier*, January 7, 1982;
- File 6/ Article: "Queen Anne's Four Indian 'Kings'", Chatham Courier, 12/10/81;
- File 7/ Article: "Indian tribes battled to the death on land near present City of Hudson", *Chatham Courier*, Sept. 21, 1972 (article incomplete);
- File 8/ Image: "The coming of the traders", contains short history of fur trading, artist David C. Lithgow, *Signature, State Bank of Albany*, no date;
- File 9/ Article: "Indian raid at North Hillsdale", no source, no date;
- File 10/ Document: "Story of a raid by the Indians in Columbia County, N.Y." (2 copies), "The Indians of Columbia County" (2 copies), Chatham N.Y., Feb. 10, 1928 (2 copies), ""Indian names of places in Columbia County", "A legend of Hillsdale" (incomplete), all written by W. R. Blackie (All originals are encased in mylar);
- File 11/ The Indians of Columbia County, N.Y., no author, no date (2 copies);
- File 12/ Article: "Hudson's Mohicans in the Stone Age", *Hudson Magazine*, Volume 2, Issue 12, November/December 2016;

Series 30: Law

- File 1/ Article: "A history of early Northern New York Courts: Columbia men played key roles in early sessions of Federal Court", *The Courier*, Sept 26, 1985;
- File 2/ Article: "Columbia has colorful past in legal matters", *Register Star*, August 5, 1990 (2 copies);
- File 3/ Article: "The Freedom of the Press and The Columbia Court House at Claverack", An historical sketch by Alfred Bruce Chace, 1921;
- File 4/ Booklet: Columbia Circuit Calendar, January 1872;
- File 5/ Article: "Court offers a path out of addiction", *The Columbia Paper*, November 26, 2015;

Crimes

- File 1/ Information regarding first female hanging in Columbia County, Margaret Hotaling (1817), and the role of the handkerchief, July 1, 1979;
- File 2/ Article: "About trial, aftermath", (Wyley Gates murder trial), *Independent*, December 10, 1987;
- File 3/ Article: "Gates gets maximum", Independent, Nov. 13, 1987;
- File 4/ Article: "Jury families feels strain", "Trial changed juror's life", *Independent*, Dec. 10, 1987;
- File 5/ Article: "Jury decided 'confession' invalid", *Time Union*, Oct 11, 1987;
- File 6/ Article: "Gates cleared of murder", Register Star, December 31, 1987;
- File 7/ Article: "Police defend investigation in Gates case", *Independent*, December 17, 1987;
- File 8/ Article: "Rossney jurors do not doubt guild of Gates", "Conspiracy,
 Not murder say Rossney jurors", "Rossney tells jury Gates' confessed",
 "Prosecutor argues youths had 'meeting of the minds", "Why Rossney was

- Silent at Gates trial", "Reverberations of Gates trial", *Independent*, December 8, 1988;
- File 9/ Article: "Alonzo Cook's murderer: town hero or deadly fraud? Part II", *Independent*, Nov. 17, 1988;
- File 10/ Article: "The mountain tragedy Part 1- The crime", *Columbia Request*, 11/28/85, 12/2/85;
- File 11/ Article: "Punishment or vengeance? The Van Wormer case", *Columbia Request*, Jan 13, 1986;
- File 12/ Article: no title, George L. Harder murders, 1891-93, *Columbia Request*, April 14, 21, 1986;
- File 13/ Article: "The Canaan Child Murder part 1: The Crime, December 5, 1867", *Independent*, April 30, 1987;
- File 14/ Article: "The Canaan Child Murder Part II: Trials and Execution", *Independent*, May 7, 1987;
- File 15/ Article: "The Trial of Mrs. Brown", Independent, May 14, 1987;
- File 16/ Article: "A scare turned into a tragic holiday murder", *Register Star*, Dec. 2, 1990;
- File 17/ Article: "Summer reading- the farmgirl and the outlaw", *Independent*, July 16, 1987;
- File 18/ Article: Gun Turned In; Echo of Famous Murder", *Register Star*, July 2, 1956;
- File 19/ Article: "Goldstein Conviction Unanimously Upheld", *Register Star*, February 5, 1954;
- File 20/ Article: "The Shoemakers' Trial", The Independent, October 15, 1987;
- File 21/Article: "Scandalize, Traduce, And Vilify; The Croswell Trial", *The Independent*, no date;
- File 22/Article: "The Shoemakers' Trial", The Independent, no date;

Box 7 (con.)

Sub-Group IV: Business & Industry

Series 31: Manufacturing

- File 1/ Article: "The iron plantations of colonial New York", *New York History*, Vol. XXXIII, No. 1, January, 1952;
- File 2/ Article: "Macy helped cement-making industry get started in Columbia, *Register Star*, July 19, 1992;
- File 3/ Article: "Iron industry played a role in Columbia County's history", *Register Star*, 9/3/89;
- File 4/ Article: "Greenport match plant Universal's biggest", *Register Star*, 1/29/1970;
- File 5/ Article: "Columbia County's Industrial Past- Part II: The Philmont Knitting Industry", *Columbian Repository*, Volume 4, No. 2, Spring 1987;
- File 6/ Article: "Columbia County's Industrial Past- Part IV: The Tilden Pharmaceutical Company", *Columbian Repository*, Volume 4, No. 4, Fall 1987;
- File 7/ Article: "Laboratory accident led to birth of Ceramaseal", *Register Star*, July 9, 1989;

- File 8/ Article: "1970 Columbia box board has steady growth", *Register Star*, 1/29/1970;
- File 9/ Article: "Making environmentalism pay", Independent, Dec. 21, 1992;
- File 10/ Article: "Local bottles fill store shelves", *Independent*, Nov 23, 1992;
- File 11/ Article: "Mining at Burden was large operation", *Register Star*, Sept. 10, 1989;
- File 12/ Article: "Anti-rent war helped change ownership of once prosperous mining company", *Chatham Courier*, 4/30/64;
- File 13/ Article: "Columbia County's Industrial Past- Part I: The Evans Brewery, *Columbian Repository*, Volume 4, No. 1, Winter 1987;
- File 14/ Article: "Columbia County's Industrial Past- Part II: The Philmont Knitting Industry", *Columbia Repository*, Volume 4, No. 2, Spring 1987;
- File 15/ Article: "Columbia County's Industrial Past- Part III: The Hudson Whaling Industry", *Columbia Repository*, Volume 4, No. 3, Summer 1987;
- File 16/ Article: "Old Miner Tells of Mine of Hudson Iron Company", *Hudson Daily Star*, August 5, 1935;
- File 17/ Records of the 1820 Census of Manufactures, Sullivan, Columbia and Greene Counties, The National Archives, 1964;
- File 18/ Article: "Alcohol responsible for more laws than any other product", *Register Star*, April 26, 1992;
- File 19/ Article: "Gallons of illegal booze", Register Star, May 3, 1992;
- File 20/ Article: "The Story of the Holbrook Company of Hudson, New York", By Fred W. Soule, <u>The Upper Hudson Valley Automobilist</u>, Volume 12, Vumber 4, October 1962 (2 copies);
- File 21/ Article: "Old mine is sought as atom art shelter", *New York Times*, March 8, 1953, Location: Oversized/Box 15;
- File 22/ Article: "The Safest Place in the World", *The Saturday Evening Post* (reprint), March 22, 1952, Location: Oversized/Box 15,;
- File 23/ Article: "A case of simple curiosity", *Independent*, Aug 6, 1987, Location: Oversized/Box 15;

St. Lawrence Cement

- File 1/ Booklet: <u>The Proposed St. Lawrence Cement Plant in Greenport and Hudson: Understanding the Impact</u>, 2002 (2 copies);
- File 2/ Article: "SLC gifts are innocent", no source, 9/7/00;
- File 3/ Article: "SLC money not too hot for some", The Independent, 9/7/00;
- File 4/ Article: "St. Lawrence could do more to ease fears", Register Star, July 28, 2000;
- File 5/ Article: "Directors' resignations hurt Stageworks, not SLC", Register Star, Aug. 23, 2000;
- File 6/ Article: "State DEC judge inundated with SLC legal briefs", *Register Star*, September 9, 2001;
- File 7/ Article: "SLC, city talking; no deal", Register Star, September 28, 2001;
- File 8/ Article: "Alderwoman comes out against proposed plant", Register Star,

- September 25, 2001;
- File 9/ Article: "Partnership quizzed on its responsibility to the public", *Register Star*, September 20, 2001;
- File 10/ Article: "Deadline for legal briefs on SLC proposal delayed", *Register Star*, September 21, 2001;
- File 11/ Article: "Greenport project manager resigns from St. Lawrence", *Register Star*, October 4, 2001;
- File 12: Article: "FoH: SLC's PM10 levels will exceed projections", *Register Star*, October 1, 2001;

Series 32: Trade & Commerce

Banks

- File 1/ Postcard: The National Union Bank, Kinderhook, N.Y., no date;
- File 2/ Booklet: <u>The National Union Bank of Kinderhook first centennial</u> <u>Commemoration</u>, 1953 (2 copies);
- File 3/ Article: "Mergers mark banking scene", Register Star, January 28, 1982;
- File 4/ Article: "Collector recalls history of banking in Columbia County", *Register Star*, Feb. 4, 1988;
- File 5/ Booklet: Articles from <u>Paper Money Whole</u>, "The National Banks of Kinderhook, New York" (No. 117), "The National Bank(s) of Philmont New York" (No. 129), "A History of the Banks of the City of Hudson, New York" (No. 141), "The Brief History of The Germantown National Bank" (No. 157);

Iron Mountain Atomic Storage

- File 1/ Booklet: Iron Mountain...Gibraltar of America;
- File 2/ Pamphlet: Iron Mountain Underground Security Vaults, c. 1950s-60s;
- File 3/ Article: "Herman Knaust finds new use for old mine: anti-atomic storage", *Wall Street Journal*, October 24, 1952;
- File 4/ Leaflet: Services available and rates, c. 1950s-60s;
- File 5/ Article: "Iron Mountain Atomic Storage Corp. stores vital documents in the "safest place in the world", *Times Square Reporter*, March 21-27, 1953;
- File 6/ Article: "Keeping records safe against bombs, terrorists", *Independent*, Aug. 23, 1990;
- File 7/ Booklet: New York State Bankers Association 66th Annual Convention, presentation from Iron Mountain Atomic Storage Corp., June 27-29, 1962;
- File 8/ Article: "Iron mountain undergoes many changes", no source, no date;
- File 9/ Article: Iron Mountain (no title available), *Independent*, August 23, 1990;

Box 8

Series 32: Trade & Commerce (con.)

Retail Business

- File 1/ Article: 'Landmark Chatham store in renovation', *Columbia Request*, November 13, 1984;
- File 2/ Article: "Many businesses way 'We try hard", *Register Star*, January 27, 1977;
- File 3/ Article: "Ginsberg's", Columbia Request, Dec. 8, 1986;
- File 4/ Article: "Ginsberg brothers thrive on disagreement", *Independent*, Dec. 21, 1992:
- File 5/ Article: "Lamb Studios: a part of stained glass history", *Columbia Request*, May 12, 1986;
- File 6/ Article: "T-shirts by & for kids of all ages", *New York Daily News*, December 8, 1987;
- File 7/ Article: "Record company thrives in Chatham", *Register Star*, Jan. 31, 1974;
- File 8/ Article: "Bermans", Columbia Request, Dec. 22, 1986;
- File 9/ Article: "Timothy Smith: the art of stonemasonry", no source, no date;
- File 10/ Article: "Fashion crime: Germantown earring maker to crush 200,000 Knockoffs with steamroller", *Times Union*, Nov. 5, 1992;
- File 11/ Article: "Remembering 500 million years", no source, Dec. 17, 1992;
- File 12/ Article: "Cherry Picking Industry Now in Full Swing", *Hudson Daily Star*, July 19, 1928;
- File 13/ Article: "Monsters fondly remembered: Full-sized Dinosaurs were once manufactured in Churchtown", *The Independent*, October 3, 2003;
- File 14/ Article: "Peddlers of days gone by heard opportunity knocking", *Register Star*, May 14, 1989;
- File 15/ Article: "The seal of New Amsterdam. Courtesy of the New York Historical Society", *Columbia Request*, Oct. 28, 1985;

Real Estate

- File 1/ Booklet: Home to the Hills of Unspoiled Columbia County in 1941, 1941;
- File 2/ Article: "Paradise Lost?: Columbia County finds itself with a real estate boom, new faces and an uncertain future", *CAPITAL Region*, November 1987 (2 copies);
- File 3/ Article: "Multi-million dollar Livingston estate for sale in Clermont", *Register Star*, April 21, 1989;
- File 4/ Article: "Spectacular 'Southwood", Register Star, April 28, 1989;
- File 5/ Article: "A landmark of sorts, Peter Crary's Craryville home is for sale", *Register Star*, May 26, 1989;
- File 6/ Image: Old Road House sale, Livingston, no source, no date;

Series 33: Agriculture

- File 1/ Article: "Columbia County farm life 100 years ago", *Independent*, April 26, 1990;
- File 2/ Article: "Columbia County's changing agriculture", *Chatham Courier*, May 5, 1983;
- File 3/ Article: "Old-time farmers worked through winter", *Independent*, January 3,

- 1991;
- File 4/ Article: "Columbia County Agriculture: An Analytic Overview", *Columbia Country History & Heritage*, Columbia County Historical Society, Winter-Spring, 2019-2020;
- File 5/ Article: "Farming and Agriculture in Columbia County: In the Context of Human Impact, *Columbia County History & Heritage*, Columbia County Historical Society, May 3, 2019;
- File 6/ Article: "No Bottom Pond......Yesteryear's Farmers Knew Death Lurked beneath This Sparkling Jewel in the Austerlitz Mountains", no publication, Date;
- File 7/ Article: "Agriculture in the Hudson Valley", *ECHO: Magazine of the Hudson River Valley*, Vol. 1, No. 4 October-November 1938;

Sub-Group IV: Arts & Entertainment Series 34: Literature & Publishing

Newspapers

File 1/ Documents: Folder containing compiled information on the publication dates and merges of local newspapers in Columbia County

Authors

- File 1/ Article: "A Murder a Day", May 19, 1941;
- File 2/ Article: "New mystery novel has county setting", May 19, 1941;
- File 3/ Article: "The UnHampton", Washington Post, 1981 (3 copies);
- File 4/ Article: "Literary figures moving to area", Register Star, Aug. 27, 1981;
- File 5/ Article: "Warner Sisters, Noted Authors Used Canaan As Scene of Their Popular Novels", *Chatham Courier*, August 28, 1969;
- File 6/ Article: "70 Novels of Canaan's Warner sisters, once best sellers are now forgotten", no source, no date;
- File 7/ Article: "Warner sisters made their mark in Town of Canaan", *Register Star*, July 4, 1989;
- File 8/ Article: "Chatham man illustrates, writes children's books", *Register Star*, Sept 28, 1989;
- File 9/ Biography: Samuel Shem, with 8x10 b&w photo, 1986;
- File 10/ Article: "'Visible Heritage' book published", *Register Star*, November 30, 1977;
- File 11/ Article: "Obscure Hudson author to taste sweetness of success", *Times Union*, April 12, 1987;
- File 12/ Image: Irving Price (author), Mrs. David Fuller, and Charles E. Witham, no sources, no date;
- File 13/Article: "20 Area Authors Honored", Register Star, 2/27/75;
- File 14/ Article: "Rural house ghost welcome any time", *Times Union*, Oct 26, 1986;

- File 15/ Biography: Alice B. Neal Haven;
- File 16/ Article: "DAR reprint of 'Sketches of Hudson' to be indexed; orders being accepted", *Register Star*, Jan 1985;
- File 17/ Article: "Hudson-born author-psychiatrist returning for 'dialogue' with city, *Register Star*, May 2, 1986;
- File 18/ Article: "'Cemeteries' book revives names of Austerlitz", no source, no date

Poets & Poetry

- File 1/ Book: <u>Documents and Dainties</u> by Albert Clements (1937) with write up From donor (mimeograph);
- File 2/ Article: "The thinker on the Hudson's east bank", *Chatham Courier*, Jan. 15, 1976;
- File 3/ Poem: "Winter Memories" by Red W. Morris, Stottville, NY, *Register Star*, Dec. 3, 1956;
- File 4/ Article: "Phillip Engel", Register Star, Sept. 20,1968;
- File 5/ Article: "John Ashbery: The Pleasures of Poetry", *New York Times Magazine*, December 16, 1984 (2 copies);
- File 6/ Article: "Publisher Emphasizes Area Prose, Poetry", *Register Star*, Jan., 31, 1974

Edna St. Vincent Millay

- File 1/ Booklet: <u>Tamarack</u>, Journal of the Edna St. Vincent Millay Society, Fall 1985-Winter 1986;
- File 2/ Article: Edna St. Vincent Millay, [Herald Tribune, Oct 19, 1950], incomplete (2 copies);
- File 3/ Article: "Edna St. Vincent Millay's life reflected in "A Lovely Light"", *Register Star*, Oct. 19, 1960;
- File 4/ Article: "Edna St. Vincent Millay...a naturalist at Steepletop", *Chatham Courier*, July 9, 1981;
- File 5/ Article: ""A Lovely Light"; A memoir of Edna St. Vincent Millay", *Roe Jan Independent*, Feb 21, 1974;
- File 6/ Article: "Edna St. Vincent Millay", Chatham Courier, Oct 16, 1980;
- File 7/ Article: "She was the most popular poet of her time", *New York Times*, July 12, 1981;
- File 8/ Article: "The Millay legacy", Chatham Courier, Oct. 16, 1980;
- File 9/ Article: "Edna St. Vincent Millay found dead at home in Austerlitz, NY", [October 19, 1950] (2 copies);
- File 10/ Article: "Thoroughly Modern Millay", *Hudson Valley Magazine*, March 2015;

Series 35: Visual Arts

Artists

- File 1/ Article: "Art in a barn: Oh, my!", Times Union, July 19, 1992;
- File 2/ Booklet: Edna: a journal of art in residence, Issue: 2, 2010, The Millay

- Colony for the Arts;
- File 3/ Article: "Artists find haven at Millay Colony for the Arts", *Register Star*, June 25, 1989;
- File 4/ Article: "Former teacher designing exquisite wood carvings", *Register Star*, Dec 10, 1989;
- File 5/ Advertisement: Vixseboxse Art Galleries, image of "The Young Student", H.F. Prime, Hudson, NY, 'Signed and dated 1840';
- File 6/ Article: "Local artist creates gingerbread art", *Register Star*, November 30, 1983;
- File 7/ Article: "J. K. Hansegger: The freedom colors form", *River Valley Chronicles*, Volume 2, Issue 27, August 1978;
- File 8/ Article: "Artist Gertrude Stromwasser", [Shadowbox Studio's], April 1985;
- File 9/ Article: "Taking portraits of the wealthy", Times Union, Aug 29, 1980;
- File 10/ Article: "Bates' work displayed in Albany", Register Star, April 23, 1973;
- File 11/ Article: "Philmont artist left bountiful legacy for the future", *Register Star*, July 30, 1989;
- File 12/ Article: "New discoveries about Emma J. Cady", *Antiques*, February, 1978;
- File 13/ Booklet: Edna: a journal of art in residence, Summer, 2009. The Millay Colony for the Arts;
- File 14/ Article: "Painting the Past, Hudson River History through the eyes of Len Tantillo", *New York State Conservationist*, Eileen Stegemann, August 2009:
- File 15/ Article: "The Art of Roger Mason", Hudson Magazine, Lisa LaMonica, Volume 1, July 2015;
- FIle 16/ Booklet: <u>Ammi Phillips in Columbia County</u>, by Ruth Piwonka and Roderic H. Blackburn, August 15-September 30, 1975, The New York State Council on the Arts;
- File 17/ Booklet: <u>After Church: Artists in Mid-twentieth Century Columbia</u>
 <u>County</u>, an exhibition at the Columbia County Historical Society, 1997, (2 copies);
- File 18/ Booklet: <u>James E. Johnson: Rural Artist</u>, by Ruth Piwonka and Roderic H. Blackburn, July 1- August 15, 1975, The New York State Council on the Arts;
- File 19/ Article: "Artist Ellsworth Kelly dies, known locally for generosity", *Register Star*, January 7, 2016;

Hudson River School

- File 1/ Article: "The American Landscape", *The Artist's Magazine*, May, 2006;
- File 2/ Article: "Plein Air: How Hudson River School art influenced the American Spirit, *New York State Conservationist*, April 2013;
- File 3/ Article: "The Hudson River School", *Metropolitan Museum of Art Magazine*, June/July 1922;
- File 4/ Program: Charmed Places: Hudson River Artists and Their Houses, Studios, And Vistas, Edith C. Blum Art Institute, Bard College, April, 1988;
- File 5/ Article: "In the Footsteps of the Hudson Valley Painters", *The Northern*

- Centinel, Fall 1993;
- File 6/ Article: "Jasper Cropsey's resonant rooms come to life again", no date;
- File 7/ Article: "Invitation to a Hanging: Behind the Scenes at the Metropolitan Museum's New Exhibit of Hudson River School Artists", *Hudson Valley Magazine*, October 1989;
- File 8/ Article: "Hudson River artists walked with nature", *Modern Maturity*, June/July 1985;
- File 9/ Article: "The 'little gems' of Charles Henry Gifford", *Antiques Magazine*, November 1986;
- File 10/ Article: "George Innes and the Hudson River School; The Lackawanna Valley", *The American Art Journal*, no date;
- File 11/ Article: "Lost' Cole work included in exhibit", *Times Union*, February 11, 1990;
- File 12/ Article: "Thomas Cole's Garden of Eden", Antiques Magazine, July 1990;
- File 13/ Article: "Hudson River Art Trail, site six: *North/South Lake*", *Register Star*, March 12, 2015;
- File 14/ Article: "Hudson River Art Trail, site seven: *Sunset Rock*", *Register Star*, March 19, 2015;
- File 15/ Article: "Hudson River Art Trail, site eight: *Mt.Merino*", *Register Star*, April 2, 2015;
- File 16/ Pamphlet: The Hudson River School, The Metropolitan Museum of Art, exhibit October 4, 1987-January 3, 1988;
- File 17/ Pamphlet: The Hudson River School Art Trail, The Thomas Cole National Historic Site, 2010;
- File 18/ Article: "Notes On Our First Regional Artist", by John D. Hatch, Jr., *Hudson River Magazine*, May 1941;
- File 19/ Article: "Hidden in Plain Sight Symbolism and the Hudson River School", *Hudson Magazine*, Volume 2, Issue 12, November/December 2016;
- File 20/ Article: "Portraits and View Throw New Light on Thomas Cole House And Occupants", *Daily Mail*, December 24, 1979;
- File 21/ Article: "An 'Act of Love' for Founder of Hudson River School", New York Times, January 31, 1982;
- File 22/ Article: "Catskill's Reminder of Bygone Years", no date;
- File 23/ Article: "Thomas Cole's house proposed as shrine to landscape painters", *Register Star*, August 19, 1981;
- File 24/ Article: "Thomas Cole's New Studio reborn", *Columbia-Greene Media*, February 21, 2016;
- File 25/ Article: "Bill aims to make Cole house national historic site", *Register Star*, August 13, 1989;
- File 26/ Article: "Thomas Cole of Catskill", copy *Albany Knickerbocker Press*, No date;
- File 27/ Document: A Serenade for Thomas Cole, no date;

- File 1/ Article: "19th Century Artist's Work To Be Shown", 1966;
- File 2/ Article: "Time Magazine Notes Art Exhibit in Albany", no date;
- File 3/ Booklet: Frederic Edwin Church: The Artist at Work, Hartford Art School, 1974;
- File 4/ Article No title, Newsweek, November 5, 1979;
- File 5/ Booklet: <u>Landscape and Diaries: The South American Trips of F. E. Church</u>, by David C. Huntington, no date;
- File 6/ Article: "Long-Lost Treasure of Rose Hill", Texas Monthly, no date;
- File 7/ Article: "Frederic Edwin Church: At the Tip of the Iceberg", *Antiques World*, January 1980;
- File 8/ Article: "A \$2.5 Million Find", Newsweek, November 5, 1979;
- File 9/ Article: "Blockbusters of an Inventive Showman", Time, January 8, 1990;

Box 8 <u>Sub-Group IV: Arts & Entertainment</u> (con.) Series 35; Visual Arts (con.)

Exhibitions

- File 1/ Catalog: "Paperweight Exhibit" Columbia County Historical Society, 1947;
- File 2/ Guide: A Visible Heritage: A Teacher's Guide to the Photographic Exhibition of Columbia County History as seen in its Art And Architecture, 1975 (2 copies);
- File 3/ Article: "1st Mini-Exhibit On View", Register Star, 7/4/75;
- File 4/ Article: "Bicen Art Show Starts Tuesday", Register Star, July 3, 1976;
- File 5/ Program: *Nineteenth Century Art of Columbia County*, Columbia County Bicentennial Art Exhibit, Columbia-Greene Community College, July 5-16, 1976;
- File 6/ Catalogue: Mount Merino: Views of Mount Merino, South Bay, and the City of Hudson painted by Henry Ary and his Contemporaries, by Ruth Piwonka, July 18- October 3, 1976, May 28- July 18, 1977 (2 copies)
- File 7/ Article: "Art of Louis P. Jonas' opens in Mass.", Register Star, 10/27/1981;
- File 8/ Program: *Retrospect: Art in Columbia County 1900-1950*, Shaker Museum, July 1-31, 1981;
- File 9/ Article: "Art of Louis P. Jonas' opens in Mass.", Register Star, 10/27/1981; File 10/ Article: "Country painter's work displayed at Kinderhook", no source, no date;

Cinema

File 1/ Article: "Polished elegance: Crandell Theater an icon to past", *Register Star*, September 24, 1989;

Series 36: Performing Arts

Theater

- File 1/ Article: "Columbia's history rich in area of entertainment", *Register Star*, Aug. 23, 1992;
- File 2/ Leaflet: Mac-Hayden Theatre performance list, May24- September 17, 1989;
- File 3/ Program: *Mac-Hayden Theatre 21st Birthday Season*, 1989;
- File 4/ Article: "Theater a long-standing tradition in Columbia", *Register Star*, May 20, 199[0]

Box 9 Series 36: Performing Arts (con.)

Claverack Players

- File 1/ Admission Ticket: "The Silver Whistle", May 22, 23, 24, 1952;
- File 2/ Claverack Players, Inc, Associate Membership, 1962-63 Season;
- File 3/ Article: "Claverack Players Organize For Year", *Register Star*, September, 15, 1944;
- File 4/ Program: Three Men on a Horse, D.A.R. Theatre, May 18-21, 1955;
- File 5/ Program: *My Three Angels*, D.A.R. Theater, November 3,4,5,6, 1954 (2 copies);
- File 6/ Article: "Play Scored Big Success", Register Star, April 24, 1944;
- File 7/ Article: "Show is Fine Success" and "Miss Healy and Francis Sullivan in Coming Comedy", *Register Star*, June 10, 1960;
- File 8/ Claverack Players, Prompter's Notes, July, 1958;
- File 9/ Claverack Players, Prompter's Notes, May, 1954;
- File 10/ Claverack Players, Prompter's Notes, October, 1956;
- File 11/ Claverack Players, Prompter's Notes, January 1957 (2 copies);
- File 12/ Claverack Players, Prompter's Notes, February 1957;
- File 13/ Claverack Players, Prompter's Notes, June, 1957;
- File 14/ Claverack Players, Prompter's Notes, June, 1958;
- File 15/ Claverack Players. Prompter's Notes, no date;
- File 16/ Claverack Players, Prompter's Notes, no date;
- File 17/ Program: Janus: A Romantic Comedy, D.A.R. Theatre, June 7-8, 1962;
- File 18/ Program: *The Importance of Being Earnest*, D.A.R. Theatre, November 4-5, 1960;
- File 19/ Program- Cast: Light Up the Sky, D.A.R. Theatre, June 9-11, 1960;
- File 20/ Program-Cast: Born Yesterday, no date;
- File 21/ Program: The Man in the Dog Suit, D.A.R. Theatre, March 30-31, 1962;
- File 22/ Program: Two Dozen Red Roses, D.A.R. Theatre, June 19-22, 1957;
- File 23/ Program: *Petticoat Fever*, no date:
- File 24/ Program: *Come Blow Your Horn*, Hudson High School, November 16, 1963 (2 copies);
- File 25/ Program: *Solid Gold Cadillac*, D.A.R. Theatre, October 31-November 3, no year;
- File 26/ Program: Second Threshold, D.A.R. Theatre, March 31-April 2, 1960;
- File 27/ Program: The Mouse Trap, no date;

- File 28/ Program: *The Fourposter*, no date;
- File 29/ Program: The Shining Hour, DAR Auditorium, May 1-4, 1957;
- File 30/ Claverack Players Insurance Policy, 3/25/59-3/25/60;
- File 31/ Claverack Players Proposed Constitution, [1944?];
- File 32/ Hendrick Hudson Chapter of the Daughters of the American Revolution to Claverack Players, Inc, September 12, 1951- September 11, 1966 (2 copies);
- File 33/ "History of the Claverack Players:, handwritten;
- File 34/ Constitution and By-Laws of the Claverack Players, Inc. (6 copies)

Music

"The Discoverer"

- File 1/ Correspondence: To Andrew Dancer from Mary Mazzacano, regarding copies of Columbia County song, November 6, 1987;
- File 2/ Leaflet: Resolution "Adopting the lyrics for the official county song "The Discoverer", July 9, 1986 (2 copies);
- File 3/ Sheet music to "The Discoverer";
- File 4/ Sheet music to "The Discoverer" for flute;
- File 5/ Sheet music to "The Discoverer" for 1st clarinet;
- File 6/ Sheet music to "The Discoverer" for 2nd clarinet;
- File 7/ Sheet music to "The Discoverer" for 3rd clarinet;
- File 8/ Sheet music to "The Discoverer" for 1st alto sax;
- File 9/ Sheet music to "The Discoverer" for 2nd alto sax;
- File 10/ Sheet music to "The Discoverer" for tenor sax;
- File 11/ Sheet music to "The Discoverer" for baritone (3 copies);
- File 12/ Sheet music to "The Discoverer" for 1st cornet;
- File 13/ Sheet music to "The Discoverer" for 2nd cornet;
- File 14/ Sheet music to "The Discoverer" for 3rd cornet;
- File 15/ Sheet music to "The Discoverer" for 1st French horn;
- File 16/ Sheet music to "The Discoverer" for 2nd French horn;
- File 17/ Sheet music to "The Discoverer" for 1st trombone;
- File 18/ Sheet music to "The Discoverer" for 2nd trombone;
- File 19/ Sheet music to "The Discoverer" for 3rd trombone;
- File 20/ Sheet music to "The Discoverer" for bass;
- File 21/ Sheet music to "The Discoverer" for drums;
- File 22/ Sheet music to "The Discoverer, march two- step" orchestra arrangement, Piano;
- File 23/ Sheet music to "The Discoverer, march two- step" orchestra arrangement, Trombone;
- File 24/ Sheet music to "The Discoverer, march two- step" orchestra arrangement, Bass;
- File 25/ Sheet music to "The Discoverer, march two- step" orchestra arrangement, 1st clarinet in A;
- File 26/ Sheet music to "The Discoverer, march two- step" orchestra arrangement, Cello:
- File 27/ Sheet music to "The Discoverer, march two-step" orchestra arrangement,

- Viola:
- File 28/ Sheet music to "The Discoverer, march two- step" orchestra arrangement, 1st cornet in A;
- File 29/ Sheet music to "The Discoverer, march two- step" orchestra arrangement, 2nd violin;
- File 30/ Sheet music to "The Discoverer, march two- step" orchestra arrangement, 1st Violin;
- File 31/ Sheet music to "The Discoverer, march two- step" orchestra arrangement, 2nd cornet in A:
- File 32/ Sheet music to "The Discoverer, march two- step" orchestra arrangement, flute;
- File 33/ Sheet music to "The Discoverer, march two- step" orchestra arrangement, Drums and bells;
- File 34/ Article: "County anthem sent to school bands", *Independent*, Nov. 25, 1987;
- File 35/ Leaflet: Resolution "To adopt a march, composed and published by Gustov Anton Rapp a former Hudson resident entitled "The Discoverer" as the official song of the county of Columbia in this its bi-centenary year", June 11, 1986;
- File 36/ Sheet music, *The Discoverer. March Two-Step*, for band, Location: Oversized/Box 15;
- File 37/ Sheet music, *The Discoverer. March Two-Step*, 1909 (photocopy), Location: Oversized/Box 15;

Other Music

File 1/ Program: New York Associated Dailies, "Everybody Sing" lyrics, June 27, 1929;

Series 37: Architecture

- File 1/ Article: "Columbia County Architecture: Colonial to Early Victorian Styles Part I", *The Columbia Repository*, Vol 7, No. 4, Winter 1990/1991 (2 copies);
- File 2/ Article: "The Columbia County Restorations", *Traditional Home*, Fall/Winter 1985/86;
- File 3/ Article: "Preserved: A bit of Hudson history", *New York Time Magazine*, September 29, 1974 (2 copies);
- File 4/ Article: "Restoring an 18th-century heirloom", *Hudson Valley Magazine*, February 1988;
- File 5/ Article: "Old mansion contrasts to area historically", *Register Star*, January 26, 1972;
- File 6/ A Study of Columbia County Architecture, by Clover Reach Yorker Club, 1967;
- File 7/ Article: "Families' affluent lifestyles reflected in their homes", *Register Star*, August 13, 1989;
- File 8/ Article: "Our Structured Environment: History through Architecture", *Columbia Repository*, Vol. 8, No. 1, Spring 1991;

- File 9/ Article: "Cobblestones sign of confidence in long future", *Register Star*, July 28, 1991;
- File 10/ Article: "At home with Murray Douglas", Hudson Valley, April 1988;
- File 11/ Article: "Springs and fountains appeal to the human senses", *Register Star*, March 1, 1992

Sub-Group VI: Infrastructure

Series 38: Public Services

Utilities

- File 1/ Article: "Niagara Mohawk rebuilds systems to meet needs", *Register Star*, January 29, 1970;
- File 2/ Article: "Assemblymember Didi Barrett blasts PSC for power line plan", *The Columbia Paper*, November 19, 2015;
- File 3/ A list of constables for the County of Columbia- 1789, no source, Location: Oversized, Box 15;
- File 4/ Periodical: "Columbia-Greene Community College Special Convocation Supplement", Register Star, September 27, 1974 (2 copies), Location: Oversized/Box 15;
- File 5/ Periodical: "Community College- At Home", Register Star, October 19, 1972, Location: Oversized Box 15;

Social Services

- File 1/ Booklet: <u>Directory of Community Services in Columbia County N.Y.</u>, Columbia County Society for Mental Health, Inc, 1961 (2 copies);
- File 2/ Booklet: <u>Directory of Community Services</u>, Columbia County, New York, 1974 (2 copies);
- File 3/ Article: "Columbia County's Community Heritage- Part 1: The Hudson Orphanage and Relief Asylum", *The Columbian Repository*, Vol. 5, No. 1, Winter 1988:
- File 4/ Article: "A History of the Care of the Poor, Part 1", "A History of the Care Of the Poor, Part 2", no source, 1986;

Healthcare

- File 1/ An Historical Sketch of the Earlier Years of the Tuberculosis Movement in Columbia County, 1907-1932, by George J. Nelbach;
- File 2/ Article: "At home at Pine Haven", *Independent*, Feb. 11, 1988;
- File 3/ Article: 'Columbia acted quickly to combat the white plaque', *Register Star*, May 19, 1991;
- File 4/ Article: No title, *Hudson Gazette*, about donation of Smock property given to Hudson Hospital, June 20, 1918;
- File 5/ Article: "The Children's Plague", *The Independent*, no date;
- File 6/ Article: "Guaranteed To Cure", The Independent, no date;
- File 7/ Article: "Eat Smart New York Program celebrates 10 years", Register Star,

February 24, 2008;

Series 39: Public Spaces

Monuments

File 1/ Article: "Roe Jan Area Monuments...To Those Who Gave Full Measure", *Roe Jan Independent*, July 3, 1974

Lake Taghkanic State Park

File 1/ Article: "Lake Charlotte Remembered", Roe Jan Independent, April 9, 1987:

File 2/ Image: Taconic State Park, b&w, c. 1920

Series 40: Transportation

Bridges

- File 1/ Image: Bunkers Bridge, b&w, no source, no date;
- File 2/ Brochure: The Shaw Bridge, "To Commemorate the placement of the Shaw Bridge on the National Register of Historic Places, September 6, 1980 (2 copies, 2 extra copies of insert);
- File 3/ Article: "Covered bridges of Columbia County, New York", *Covered Bridge Topics*, Vol. XI, No. 2, Summer, 1953;
- File 4/ Image: covered bridge over the Kinderhook Creek at Riders Mills, *Chatham Courier*, June 26, 1975 (2 copies);
- File 5/ Article: "Bridges to the past", *Independent*, May 3, 1990;
- File 6/ Article: "Wooden covered bridges span centuries in NY", *Register Star*, January 5, 1992;
- File 7/ Article: "Flurry of bridge-building began in late 19th century", *Register Star*, January 12, 1992;
- File 8/ Article: "Bridge tolls are fees of the present and past", *Register Star*, January 19, 1992;
- File 9/ Article: "A bridge to tomorrow", Register Star, November 21, 1999;
- File 10/ Article: "Work on bridge walkway to begin", Register Star, no date;

Boats

- File 1/ Article: "At Your Own Risk Early Steamboat Travel", *The Independent*, June 5, 1987;
- File 2/ Article: "The Greendale Ferry", *The Columbia Paper*, no date;
- File 3/ Article: "Ford Buys Replica of Old Clermont", Hudson Daily Star, June 26, 1936;

Columbia County Airport

- File 1/Booklet: Columbia Aloft, Vol. I, No. 1, 1968/69;
- File 2/ Article: "Airport, College Draw to Fruition In 1974", *Register Star*, January 31, 1974;

Road, Turnpikes, Toll Gates

- File 1/ Report: <u>Early Turnpike Road Experiences in Columbia County, New York,</u> by Nathalie E. Lampman, SUNY Albany, January 15, 1968;
- File 2/ Postcard: Toll Gate, Columbia Turnpike, Hudson, NY, c.1938 (2 copies-one with message on back);
- File 3/ Image: Old Toll Gate, no date (2 copies);
- File 4/ Correspondence: To Henry M. James from Dorothy W. Smith regarding Farmers' Turnpike Road, December 14, 1965;
- File 5/ Invitation: 175th Anniversary of the founding of the Town of Greenport, New York, September 27, 2012 (3 copies);
- File 6/ Image with Poem: Columbia Turnpike Toll Gate, poem by Randall N. Saunders, *Register Star*, no date;
- File 7/ Turnpikes and Tollgates of Columbia County: An exhibit at the Columbia-Greene Community College Library, May 5-30, 1975;
- File 8/ Article: "19th century saw the rise of the 'Turnpike Era'", *Register Star*, June 30, 1991
- File 9/ Article: "Old Post Road leads to heart of Hudson Valley", *Register Star*, August 4, 1991;
- File 10/ Article: "Many New Englanders passed through Columbia", *Register Star*, September 22, 1991;
- File 11/ Article: "Bridge tolls are fees of the present and past", *Register Star*, January 19, 1992;
- File 12/ Document: excerpt from Turnpikes, a study of the toll road movement in the Middle Atlantic states and Maryland, 1931, pp 64-65;
- File 13/ Article: "19th century saw the rise of the 'Turnpike Era'", *Register Star*, June 30, 1991;
- File 14/ Article: "The Columbia Turnpike was the main east-west route, Part 1: Founding and Operation", *The Columbia Paper*, August 10, 2017;
- File 15/ Article: "Circular Logic? 9G detour worries Hudson", *The Columbia Paper*, August 9, 2018;
- File 16/ Article: "DOT scraps Hudson truck detour plan", *The Columbia Paper*, August 16, 2018;

Railroads

- File 1/ Invitation: Jones's Mountain railroad, Jonesburgh, Columbia Co., N.Y., March 16, 1889, facsimiles (?) (2 copies);
- File 2/ Article: "American inventor designed 'flat- footed T-rail", *Register Star*, Aug. 25, 1991;
- File 3/ "Brief History of The Central New England Railway", from *May Thomson Collection*, December 7, 1942;
- File 4/ Article: "Round The Town", Trolly cars and electric railroad construction, *Register Star*, August 27, 1956;
- File 5/ Article: "Fred W. Jones And His Mountain Railroad", The Independent, no Date;

- File 6/ Article: "Local Visionary, Transcontinental Railroad visionary with ties to Columbia and Greene Counties", *Register Star*, May 10, 2015;
- File 7/ Article: "Hold Railroad Without Rights to Use Tracks", Hudson Daily Star, May 3, 1928;

Sub-Group VIII: Government

Series 41: Departments

Information on Departments

- File 1/ Booklet: County, Town and Village Offices of the County of Columbia, January 1, 1964;
- File 2/ Booklet: County, Town and Village Offices of the County of Columbia, January 1, 1972;
- File 3/ Booklet: <u>County, Town and Village Offices of the County of Columbia</u>, January 1, 1974 (2 copies);
- File 4/ Booklet: <u>County, Town and Village Offices of the County of Columbia,</u> January 1, 1976;
- File 5/ Booklet: <u>County, Town and Village Offices of the County of Columbia</u>, January 1, 1978;
- File 6/ Changes to be made in booklet, <u>County, Town and Village Offices of the County of Columbia</u>, 1974;
- File 7/ Article: "Public service in 1885 offered little financial reward to Supervisors", *Independent*, May 10, 1988;
- File 8/ Article: "Is county city govt. 'campus' ahead?", *The Columbia Paper*, August 24, 2017;
- File 9/ Booklet: Civil List of Columbia County, 1786-1886;

Planning Department

- File 1/ Memorandum: Columbia County Land Use Plan, February 2, 1978;
- File 2/ Book: Columbia County Land Use Plan, July 1977, contains maps;

Columbia County Board of Supervisors

- File 1/ Article: "Supervisors fault racial disparities in county jobs", *The Columbia Paper*, July 21, 2016;
- File 2/ Article: "County endorses local response to opioid addiction", *The Columbia Paper* April 20, 2017;
- File 3/ Article: "County committee hears of woes facing vets, homeless", *The Columbia Paper*, October 27, 2016;

Columbia County District Attorney

File 1/ Article: "State releases data on Columbia County DA's office", *Register Star.* no date:

Sub-Group VIII Government (con.)

Series: 41: Departments (con.)

Planning Department (2)

File 1/ Book: Columbia County Industrial Feasibility Study, July 1976

File 2/ Booklet: Overall Program Design, July 1976 thru June 1978, Columbia County Planning Dept. Pursuant to H.U.D. Regulations, January 1975;

Box 10

Series 41: Departments (con.)

Planning Department (3)

File 1/ Booklet: Annual Report, 1975;

File 2/ Organizational Chart, no date;

File 3/ Book: Overall Economic Development Plan, 1980;

File 4/ Book: "Housing......, Columbia County, New York, May 1977;

File 5/ Booklet: Housing, June, 1971;

File 6/ Book: Columbia County Human Services Study, August 1976

Solid Waste Department

File 1/ Notice: State environmental quality review notice of completion of draft Generic environmental impact statement and notice of Seqr hearing, December 14, 1988;

File 2/ Book: Generic Environmental Impact Statement/ Solid Waste Management Plan for Columbia County, New York, December, 1988

Solid Waste Department (2)

File 1/ Article: "Columbia starts cleaning up after itself", Register Star, 1/28/82;

File 2/ Book: Executive Summary for Columbia County Solid Waste Program, June 1988

Columbia County Youth Bureau

File 1/ File 1/ Article: "Youth Bureau channels state aid", Register Star, 1/28/82;

Series 42: Local Governance

Elections

File 1/ Song: Verses For Impersonations, Tune "Tipperary", c. 1910-1930s, Columbia County Republican campaign song (?)

File 2/ Political Bulletin: Board of Elections, Columbia County, New York, 1952;

File 3/ Pamphlet: The Shame of Columbia County, Edward Merkle campaign, c. 1954;

File 4/ Article: "Columbia man had impact on exposing political corruption", *Register Star*, November 5, 1989;

File 5/ Article: "How secure is your vote?" Register Star, September 8, 2016

Sales Tax

- File 1/ Article: "Several Protest Sales Tax", no date;
- File 2: Document: Letter to Peter B. Halen, Columbia County School Board Association, Re: Proposed County Sales Tax;
- File 3: Article: "County Sales Tax Seen For New Office Building", *Register Star.* November 29, 1968;
- File 4: Article: "Office Building May Be County Sales Tax Key", *Register Star*, December 3, 1968:

Sub-Group VIII: Community

Series 43: Development

File 1/ Article: "More Changes set for CEDC", *Register Star*, June 23, 2015;

Series 44: Organizations

Columbia County Association in the City of New York

- File 1/ Program: Third Annual Banquet, February 6, 1904 (2 copies);
- File 2/ Image: "A Festive Reunion", Register Star, April 11, 1974;
- File 3/ Image: Columbia County Association monogram, no date;
- File 4/ Booklet: <u>Yearbook</u>, roster of members, 1916;
- File 5/ Program: Fifteenth Annual Banquet, January 15, 1916;
- File 6/ Program: Fifth Annual Banquet, February 8, 1906;
- File 7/ Program: 60th Anniversary Dinner, February 8, 1962 (2 copies);
- File 8/ Program: 75th Anniversary Dinner, April 26, 1977;
- File 9/ Program: 78th Anniversary Dinner, May 7, 1980

Columbia County Arts and Crafts Guild

- File 1/ Program: 6th Annual Exhibition, June 9-13, 1955;
- File 2/ Postcard: 3rd Annual sidewalk art show, July 1 & 2, 1972

Columbia County Council on the Arts

- File 1/ Program: 50th Anniversary Artswalk, October 1-12, 2015;
- File 2/ "Everything you always wanted to know about the Columbia County Council on the Arts", Sept. 1972

Columbia County Historical Society

- File 1/ Article: "Concert to celebrate Van Buren's birthday", 11/29/81, no source;
- File 2/ Postcard: Manikin Room in Columbia County's House of History, b&w;
- File 3/ Postcard: Window in Upper Hall of Columbia County's House of History, b&w;
- File 4/ Invitation: Opening Reception of the Columbia County Museum, November 23, 1985;
- File 5/ Booklet: Membership Book, 1931;
- File 6/ Booklet: The Story of the Old House: Columbia County's "House of

- <u>History</u>" as interpreted through the fragrant paths of memory", cover title—<u>The Old House Speaks</u>, introduction and compilation by James Edward Leath, *President*, June 25, 1947;
- File 7/ Article: "And the history of its historical society", *Independent*, March 31, 1988;
- File 8/ Article: "House of History exhibits Collin family memorabilia", *Chatham Courier*, June 12, 1975;
- File 9/ Information regarding the History, development, collections, programs, of the Columbia County Historical Society, 1988;
- File 10/ Article: "Society's sites open up area's history", Register Star, June 1988;
- File 11/ Facts about Columbia County Historical Society, no date;
- File 12/ Article: "Hudson sites topic of Columbia Historical Soc.", *Register Star*, 10/24/83;
- File 13/ Article: "Society plans museum", Register Star, Nov 29, 1984;
- File 14/ Article: "Gift brings 2 portraits back to County", *Independent*, October 14, 1991;
- File 15/ Article: "Historical Society Re-elects Robt. Cullen", *Register Star*, May 9, 1966;
- File 16/ Article: "Vanderpoel House reopens for 'Women's Work", *Register Star*, September 16, 1988;
- File 17/ Article: "Historians gathered Wednesday afternoon...", photo and caption, no date:
- File 18/ Article: "Newspapers documented communities' development", *Register Star*, February 10, 1991;
- File 19/ Document: Invitation to Educators' Reception, Columbia County Historic Resources Committee, May 18, 1983;
- File 20/ Program: *Early Hand Tools & Farm Implements*, Columbia County Historical Society exhibit, 2023;
- File 21/ Insert: "'Restoration 1737'...An effort to preserve history", Van Alen House Fund, no source, June 1967, Location: Oversized/Box 15;
- File 22/ Image: House of History, Kinderhook, NY, b&w, "Compliments of Pulver- Simmons- Mulhern", no date, Location: Oversized/Box 15;
- File 23/ Image: Van Alen House, Kinderhook, N.Y., b&w, "Compliments of Pulver- Simmons- Mulhern, no date, Location: Oversized/Box 15;

Box 11 Series 44: Organizations (con.)

The Bulletin (1933-1948)

File 1/ Quarterly Bulletin, July 1, 1933; File 2/No. XXXIII, January 1, 1936; File 3/ No. XXXIV, April, 1936; File 4/ No. XXXV, July, 1936;

File 5/ No. XXXVI, October, 1936;

```
File 6/ No. XXXVII, January, 1937;
      File 7/ No. XXXIX, October, 1937;
      File 8/ No. XXXX, April, 1938;
      File 9/ No. 42, October, 1938;
      File 10/ No. 51, January, 1941;
      File 11/ No. 52, April 1941;
      File 12/ No. 54, October 1941;
      File 13/ No. 55, January, 1942;
      File 14/ No. 56, April 1942 (2 copies);
      File 15/ No. 57, July, 1942;
      File 16/ No. 1, July 1944-April 1945;
      File 17/ October 1945-January 1946;
      File 18/ April, 1946 (2 copies);
      File 19/ July-October, 1946 (2 copies);
      File 20/ April, 1959;
      File 21/ August 1971
Newsletters (1966-1993, 1995)
      File 1/ June, 1974;
      File 2/ December, 1974;
      File 3/ Spring, 1975;
      File 4/ September, 1975 (2 copies);
      File 5/ November, 1975 (3 copies);
      File 6/ February-March, 1976;
      File 7/ April-May, 1976;
      File 8/ February, 1977;
      File 9/ June 1, 1979;
      File 10/ The Columbian Repository, Vol. 2, No. 1, Spring 1984;
      File 11/ The Columbian Repository, Vol. 2, No. 3, Winter 1984;
      File 12/ The Columbian Repository, Vol. 3, No. 1, Spring 1985;
      File 13/ The Columbian Repository, Vol. 3, No. 2, Summer 1985;
      File 14/ The Columbian Repository, Vol. 3, No. 3, Fall 1985;
      File 15/ The Columbian Repository, Vol. 3, No. 2, Spring 1986;
      File 16/ The Columbian Repository, Vol. 5, No. 2, Spring 1988;
      File 17/ The Columbian Repository, Vol. 5, No. 3, Summer 1988;
      File 18/ The Columbian Repository, Vol. 5, No. 4, Fall 1988 (2 copies);
      File 19/ The Columbian Repository, Vol. 5, No. 1, Winter 1988;
      File 20/ The Columbian Repository, Vol. 6, No. 4, Fall 1989;
      File 21/ The Columbian Repository, Vol. 6, No. 1, Winter 1989;
      File 22/ The Columbian Repository, Vol. 8, No. 1, Spring 1991;
      File 23/ The Columbian Repository, Vol. 8, No. 2, Summer 1991;
      File 24/ The Columbian Repository, Vol. 8, No. 3, Fall 1991 (2 copies);
      File 25/ The Columbian Repository, Vol. 9, No. 1, Spring 1992;
      File 26/ The Columbian Repository, Vol. 9, No. 2, Fall 1992;
      File 27/ The Columbian Repository, Vol. 10, No. 1, Spring 1993;
      File 28/ The Columbian Repository, Vol. 12, No. 1, Summer 1995;
```

Daughters of the American Revolution, Hendrick Hudson Chapter

- File 1/8-star Confederate National Flag auction, Heritage Auctions, May 21st & June 9;
- File 2/ Booklet: ONE Nation: A commemorative exhibition on the 150th Anniversary of the American Civil War, 4/16/2011;
- File 3/ Pamphlet: Robert Jenkins House 1811, 1985 (3 copies);
- File 4/ Program: Home and Country, 1971-1972;
- File 5/ Program: Jenkins Descendants Luncheon, 19 May 1985;
- File 6/ Notecard: discussing Jenkins family and house given to DAR, handwritten;
- File 7/ Survey: The Travelers Insurance Company, DAR house and theater survey, March 1962;
- File 8/ Article: "Local whaling lore, history preserved at DAR house", *Register Star*, April 5, 1985;
- File 9/ Article: "Portraits hang at DAR house", Register Star, June 12, 1978;
- File 10/ Article: "DAR House spruced up for season", Register Star, June 10, 1982;
- File 11/ Robert Jenkins House information with inventory of contents in house and museum;
- File 12/ Article: "DAR learns about local artists", Register Star, May 8, 1992;
- File 13/ Article: "DAR museum is the best-kept secret", *Register Star*, June 24, 1988;
- File 14/ Article: "Enlisting fashion", Register Star, January 21, 1990;
- File 15/ Booklet: <u>Hello Central and Goodbye: Some Local Telephone Histories</u>, Publication No. 2, 1976 (2 copies);
- File 16/ Booklet: <u>A History of The Roeliff Jansen Area</u>, Publication No. 1, 1975 (2 copies)

Roeliff-Jansen Historical Society

- File 1/ Booklet: <u>Hello Central and Goodbye: Some Local Telephone Histories</u>, by Edward J. Roche, The Roeliff Jansen Historical Society, Publication No. 2, 1976 (2 copies);
- File 2/ Booklet: A History of The Roeliff Jansen Area, The Roeliff Jansen Historical Society, Publication No. 1, 1975, (2 copies);

Columbia Golf and Country Club, Inc.

- File 1/ Pamphlet: A Country Club For Columbia County, October 7, 1919 (2 copies);
- File 2/ Booklet: Columbia Golf and Country Club Rules and Regulations, no date;
- File 3/ Booklet: 50th Anniversary, Columbia Golf and Country Club Inc., 1970 (2 copies)

Children's Foundation of Columbia County

File 1/ Document: The Children's Foundation of Columbia County, letter to Members, October 16, 1984;

- File 2/ Document: Letter to George Hickey, July 21, 1984;
- File 3/ Document: Letter to Margaret Schram, August 14, 1984;
- File 4/ Document: Correspondence between Kenneth Fleischer and Catherine Van Denburgh, with budget information, June 3, 1985-August 15, 1985;

Miscellaneous Organizations

- File 1/ Program: Sesquicentennial Columbia County Medical Society, 1806-1956, December 5, 1956;
- File 2/ Program: 60th Anniversary Dinner, Columbia County Association In The City of New York, February 8, 1962;
- File 3/ Article: "Court Columbia, CDA., Observes 42nd Anniversary", *Register Star*, November 14, 1956;
- File 4/ Article: "Increased Funding needed for the after-school programs, says mayor and Citizen Action", *Register Star*, no date;
- File 5/ Document: Columbia County Historic Resources Committee, letter to colleagues about Columbia County History Week, May, 1983;
- File 6/ Article: "Columbia County Chamber of Commerce Bringing Business Together", September, 2000;
- File 7/ Article: "88th Annual Columbia County Volunteer Firefighters Association Convention", *Register Star*, July 25, 2013;

Box 11 Series 45: People

Individuals

- File 1/ Image: 4 men 1 woman with horse drawn carriage in Copake, b&w, c. 1899;
- File 2/ Article: "Beatrix says "Thank You" to Columbia Co.", *Register Star*, Jan. 1960(?);
- File 3/ Booklet: <u>Fond Recollections: Memories of an Earlier Time</u>, edited by Lael Locke, no date;
- File 4/ Article: "Columbia woman first in NY to register vehicle", *Register Star*, March 10, 1991;
- File 5/ Article: "Mail man: photographer tracks county's post offices", *Register Star*, no date;
- File 6/ Collection of Columbia County postmarks with stamps, "Post Offices of Columbia County, 1940s, 3 pages;
- File 7/ Article: "The Season of Giving and The Edith Casey Stocking Fund", *Hudson Magazine*, Holiday 2017, Volume 3, Issue 17;
- File 8/ Obituary: "Julia Willis Philip", no date;
- File 9/ Article: "The Original John Jacob Astor", *The Hudson Republican*, June 12, 1918;
- File 10/ Article: "Henry Astor is Dead at West Copake", *The Hudson Republican*, June 10, 1918;
- File 11/ Article: "Suit Arising Out of Astor Estate", *The Hudson Republican*, June 12, 1918.
- File 12/ Article: "Film Story of John Clum, Apache Agent", Register Star,

- July 13, 1956;
- File 13/ Document: Land Patent Trial Notebook, Alexander Hamilton, 1757-1804;
- File 14/ Article: "Hudson's Titanic Survivor", Hudson Magazine, Volume 3, November 2015;
- File 15/ Article: "Dr. Norman Freinberg's stories are legend and so is the man", *Register Star*, February 16, 2000;
- File 16/ Document: Copy of Last Will and TEstament of Charles Marriott, November 16, 1843;
- File 17/ Article: "Obituary for Ruth Piwonka", Register Star, August 8, 2021;
- File 18/ Article: "Jordan names Holly Tanner 'Woman of Distinction", no date;
- File 19/ Article: "Frozen at first, The Rise and fall of Columbia County's best Ballplayer", *Register Star*, April 2, 2015;

Tilden, Samuel J.

- File 1/ Article: "NL's Tilden mugged in Electoral College", *Independent*, August 17, 1992;
- File 2/ Article: "Tilden will contested for 44 years", no source, no date;
- File 3/ Article: "New Lebanon's most famous son", no source, no date;
- File 4/ Article: "The day Tilden returned to Lebanon", no source, 12/10/1959;
- File 5/ Article: "The man who almost became president", no source, no date (incomplete article);
- File 6/ Article: "The man who almost became president", *Chatham Courier*, September 3, 1970

Van Buren, Martin

- File 1/ Booklet: <u>Friends of the Family Butler-Van Buren</u>, by Priscilla B. Frisbee, 1982;
- File 2/ Book: <u>Van Buren Wizard of O.K. & 8th USA President</u>, by Ted Welles, 1987 (2 copies);
- File 3/ Catalog: Exhibition Catalog, exhibition of Van Buren related artifacts and manuscripts, The National Savings Bank, Albany, New York, no date;
- File 4/ Program: "Unveiling of the bronze tablet erected by the education Department of the state of New York in honor of Martin Van Buren", Albany, New York, November 19, 1936;
- File 5/ Booklet: Martin Van Buren, by Joseph G. Rayback, 1982;
- File 6/ Invitation: "Luncheon and Unveiling Ceremonies of an Historical Bronze Tablet of Martin Van Buren", Albany, New York, November 19, 1936;
- File 7/ Article: "Martin Van Buren: Eighth President 1837-1841", *National Geographic*, January, 1965;
- File 8/ Article: "Van Buren: Columbia County to the White House", *River Valley Chronicle*, February 1983 (2 copies);
- File 9/ Article: "An unlikely journey on the sea of matrimony", *The Courier*, Dec. 6, 1984;
- File 10/ Article: "Van Buren's fondest memories were of Kinderhook", *Register Star*, Dec. 2, 1981;
- File 11/ Article: "Weary traveler views a future president", *The Courier*, Nov. 27,

1985;

- File 12/ Article: "The fox of Kinderhook", *Heritage*, Vol. 3, No. 4, March/April 1987, [pg. 5-11];
- File 13/ Article: "Woman preferred home to Washington hoopla", *Register Star*, March 1991;
- File 14/ Article: "Lindenwald not first Van Buren Home choice", *Chatham Courier*, no date:
- File 15/ Article: "The president's wife", Register Star, December 30, 2007;
- File 16/ Article: "Martin Van Buren", no source, no date, Location: Oversized/Box 15,
- File 17/ Article: "8th President born 200 years ago", Van Buren grave: simplicity in granite", "area has 2 busts of Van Buren", "A bit of history on Lindenwald", "Van Buren objected to railroads", Van Buren had long trip home", "Van Buren gives warning to lawmakers", Van Buren's inaugural day: the speech and reception", Navy ship named after Lindenwald", "Van Buren used snuff for upset", "Quackenboss tavern notable in its day", "van Buren to join Jackson cabinet", "Proud of his Dutch heritage", "Letters show friendship With the Butlers", "Lindenwald's heritage goes to colonists", "Views on Van Buren differs widely", "A look at Van Buren's Kinderhook", "Van Buren's legacy: 'OK' codeword", "Snuff swings vote", Commemorative events fill out year", Register Star, September 30, 1982, Location: Oversized/Box 15;

Box 12 Series 45: People (con.)

Genealogical Resources

- File 1/ Booklet: <u>Palatine Transcripts: A Catalogue of Genealogy and Local History Books</u>, Fall 1984;
- File 2/ Outdated sources: Carol Gunn (researcher), Trace-Dex, Inc computer search, Accelerated Indexing Systems, Inc, Microgen, Palatine Transcripts prices- November 1976, Germantown on Hudson Bicentennial Committee-October 22, 1976;
- File 3/ Article: "Genealogy is far from being a sedentary hobby", *Register Star*, July 9, 1989;
- File 4/ Pamphlet: Local History and Genealogical Resources, Adriance Memorial Library;
- File 5/ Article: "Area man vacations in the library- with a purpose", *Register Star*, July 16, 1989;
- File 6/ "Tracking immigrant origins" and "Sources for urban ancestors", *The Source*, p. 505-512, 521-528, no date;
- File 7/ "A Directory of The Columbia"- sources to Columbia County towns, no source, no date;
- File 8/ Booklet: Map Guide to the U.S. Federal Censuses: New York, 1790-1920;
- File 9/ Booklet: Local History and Genealogy Resources in Columbia County, New

York, by Mary S. Maynard, 1979;

File 10/ Index to Leading Citizens of Columbia County;

File 11/ Article: "Genealogical center eyed", Register Star, 9/24/1984;

File 12/ List of items on microfilm, handwritten, 1985;

File 13/ Louis F. Payn: a profile by Frank Russo;

File 14/ Catalog: U.S. Vital Records Catalog, 1985;

File 15/ Genealogical Sources in New York State, no date;

File 16/ Suggestion for Genealogical Research, August '85 (2 copies);

File 17/ Index Card: Mrs. R. French (Sp?)- genealogical services

File 18/ Index Card: Bea Croteau, genealogical services, 1978;

File 19/2 genealogy book titles and call numbers, hand written, p. 3;

File 20/ Records Available in Columbia County CourtHouse;

File 21/ Article: "Family Portraits", Register Star, October 21, 1988;

File 22/ Periodical: Family Portrait, *Register Star*, October 30, 1987, Location: Oversized/Box 15;

Families - Fuller Family

File 1/ Fuller family tree beginning with James Ernest Fuller;

File 2/ Information regarding John Cooke (c.1610);

File 3/ Nancy Fuller direct lineage list to John Cooke;

File 4/ Notes on Fuller family research

Families - Harder-Hargreaves Family

File 1/ Note: Re: NY State Bureau of Vital Statistics, no date;

File 2/ James A. Harder, Sr. Pedigree Chart, Charts 1 & 2, July 18, 1982;

File 3/ Family Group Sheets: Johann Michael Herter, Michael Herder, John M.Herder, Robert Herder, July 18, 1982;

File 4/ Pedigree Sheet Chart #A: male Harder descendants of James and Iris of Pedigree Chart #1;

File 5/ Image: William Harrison Harder and wife Elizabeth Brown of Valatie, NY

(see Pedigree Chart #2), Sullivan Bros. photo, photocopy;

File 6/ James Hargreaves biographical information;

File 7/ Map: Map of East Camp (present Germantown, NY), residence and death of Johann M. Herter, photocopy;

File 8/ Historical notes for my Grandchildren from James A. Harder, Sr., November 24, 1983;

File 9/ Harder Coat of Arms and historiography, July 18, 1982;

File 10/ Harder-Hargreaves Genealogy complete write up, July 18, 1982;

Families - Heath Family

File 1/ Manuscript: <u>Heath: the Genealogy of a Single Branch of the Heath Family</u>, by Robert Ellis Heath, First Edition, 1986;

File 2/ Note: To Librarian from Bob Heath, thank you, 4-4-87

Families - Hogaboom Family

- File 1/ Book: <u>The Hoogeboom Family in America: a genealogical journey</u>, By Sarah Davies Hogoboom;
- File 2/ Book: <u>Hogebooms (and all spelling variations) in the military,</u> <u>1700-1918</u>, Joan Hogaboom, 2004;
- File 3/ Book: <u>The Hogabooms of Vermont</u>, Joan M. Hogaboom, revised-2003;

Families - Livingston Family

- File 1/ Article: Kramer's Corner- Peter De Labigarre, *Register Star*, October 2, 1972;
- File 2/ Children of Robert R. Livingston and Margaret Bukman, marriages, births and deaths (copied from family Bible), various family tree notes;
- File 3/ Article: "The Chancellor Livingston leaves a heritage more than History", *Register Star*, Feb. 25, 1998;
- File 4/ Article: "The Laird of the Manor: New Yorker No. 5" (Robert Livingston), *Brooklyn Central*, vol. xxx, No. 15, December 26, 1930, pgs. 7-6, 12;
- File 5/ Article: "Down by the old mill stream", *Hudson Valley*, December 1993;
- File 6/ Article: "Livingston's history traced back to Scottish immigrant", *Register Star*, July 14, 1988;
- File 7/ Article: "Livingston had early role in river conservation", *Register Star*, Dec 2, 1991 (2 copies);
- File 8/ Article: "Livingston letter unlock a piece of local history", *Register Star*, May 14, 1987;
- File 9/ Map: "Map of Livingston Manor Anno 1714";
- File 10/ A Livingston Bibliography, compiled by Roberta S. Singer, no date:
- File 11/ Livingston family tree, 1838-1923, Location: Oversized/Box 15;

Families - Mesick Family

- File 1/ Mesick Genealogy, no author, no date, photocopy (2 copies);
- File 2/ Document: no title, Family Record of Mesick Family of Claverack, no date;

Families - Rogers, Allen & Macy Family

- File 1/ Allen family ancestry to the Mayflower, copied by Lewis Warren Allen,
 March 20, 1934 (4 copies);
- File 2/ Source: New York in the Revolution, Albany County Militia-Ninth Regiment, Dutchess County Militia-Third Regiment;
- File 3/ Lineage from Thomas Rogers- Mayflower Passenger, copied by

- Lewis W. Allen, April 12, 1935;
- File 4/ Correspondence: To Brother Harry from Lewis W. Allen, March 22, 1934;
- File 5/ Passengers of the Mayflower, copied by Lewis W. Allen, March 20, 1934;
- File 6/ Record of the Covel family, no source, no date;
- File 7/ Lineage from Stephen Hopkins- Mayflower Passenger, copied by Lewis W. Allen, April 12, 1935;
- File 8/ Macy Family ancestry to the Mayflower, copied by Lewis Warren Allen, March 20, 1934 (2 copies);
- File 9/ Macy Family record, 13 pgs. (2 copies- second copy incomplete);
- File 10/ Report: The Macy Family Record, 5 pgs., no source, no date;
- File 11/ Report: The Pilgrims, 5 pgs., no source, no date;
- File 12/ Joseph Worth biographical information;
- File 13/ Write up on John Howard, Charles Edward, and Lewis Warren Allen:
- File 14/ Notes: Allen family Research;
- File 15/ Macy family births and deaths by individual, hand written;
- File 16/ "Francis Cooke, The Pilgrim", biographical information, from <u>The English Ancestry and Homes of the Pilgrim Fathers</u>;
- File 17/ "Stephen Hopkins, The Pilgrim", biographical information, from The English Ancestry and Homes of the Pilgrim Fathers;
- File 18/ "John Howland, The Pilgrim", biographical information, from <u>The English Ancestry and Homes of the Pilgrim Fathers</u>;
- File 19/ "Thomas Rogers, The Pilgrim", biographical information, from The English Ancestry and Homes of the Pilgrim Fathers;
- File 20/ "John Tilley, The Pilgrim", biographical information, from <u>The English Ancestry and Homes of the Pilgrim Fathers</u>;
- File 21/ "Richard Warren, The Pilgrim", biographical information, from The English Ancestry and Homes of the Pilgrim Fathers;
- File 22/ John Howland biographical information;
- File 23/ John Tilley biographical information, November, 1934;
- File 24/ Envelope: large, "Genealogy of Rogers, Allen and Macy Family, Mayflower Material, Gathered by Lewis Warren Allen of Hartford, Given by C. Harry Allen formerly of Albany, Donated by Mrs. Will Kilmer, Kinderhook";

Families - Ten Broeck Family

- File 1/ Excerpt: "John C. Ten Broeck", <u>The Ten Broeck Genealogy</u>, Compiled by Emma Ten Broeck Runk, 1897;
- File 2/ Correspondence: From Florence Schindler regarding research, October 21, 1986;
- File 3/ Correspondence: To Florence Schindler, October 27, 1986

Families - Van Housen Family

File 1/ Document: The Life and Times of Jan Fransz Van Housen, no date;

Families - Van Rensselaer Family

- File 1/ Document: Bill of Sale between Van Rensselaer and Samuel Edmond, September 4, 1788, (photocopy);
- File 2/ Document: John Van Rennselaer Claverack Manon Border Dispute 1708-1783, Map and Petition, no date;

Box 12 Series 46: Communities

Shakers

- File 1/ Booklet: <u>Consecrated Ingenuity: The Shakers and Their Inventions</u>, by John S. Williams, March 1957;
- File 2/ Booklet: The Shaker Religious Concept together with The Covenant, by John S. Williams, February, 1959;
- File 3/ Booklet: The Shakers: A Brief Summary, by John S. Williams, April, 1956;
- File 4/ Booklet: <u>The New York State Museum's Historical Survey and Collection of the New York Shakers</u>, by Charles C. Adams Ph.D., 1941;
- File 5/ Booklet: <u>Harper's New Monthly Magazine</u>. "Visiting the Shakers In 1857", 1857 (facsimile);
- File 6/ Booklet: Philadelphia Museum Bulletin, "The Shakers: Their Arts & Crafts", Spring 1962;
- File 7/ Catalogue: Hancock Shaker Village, no date;
- File 8/ Article: "Pioneers of preservation", The Paper, Sept. 2, 1987;
- File 9/Article: "Amazing Grace", Travel and Leisure, Sept 1986;
- File 10/ Article: "Shaker Simplicity", The Sign, March, 1976;
- File 11/ Article: "The Shakers, now only 12, observe their 200th year", *Smithsonian*, September 1974;
- File 12/ Article: Hancock Village (no title), Antiques, October 1981;
- File 13/ Article: "The Shakers and the arsonist part I: the first fire", *Roe Jan Independent*, February 26, 1987, (2 copies);
- File 14/ Article: "The Shakers and the arsonist part II: a second fire- an arsonist is charged", *Roe Jan Independent*, March 1987, (2 copies);
- File 15/ Article: "The Shakers and the arsonist part III: the arsonist's trial and Hudson's gift", *Roe Jan Independent*, March 12, 1987, (2 copies);
- File 16/ Article: "Another group of Shakers made Canaan home", *Register Star*, September 9, 1990;
- File 17/ Article: "Shaker Furniture", *Homestyle*, January 1991;
- File 18/ Booklet: <u>Declaration of The Society of People (Commonly Called Shaker)</u>
 <u>Shewing Their Reasons For Refusing To Aid or Abet The Cause of War and Bloodshed</u>, New Lebanon, February 2, 1815;
- File 19/ Document: Untitled, Register Star, copy September 27, 1956;
- File 20/ Scrapbook: Shakers Columbia County, no date, Location: Oversized/Box 15;

Series 46: Communities

Camphill Village

- File 1/ Article: "Exceptional Gifts, Exceptional Souls", *Natural Health*, January/ February 1992;
- File 2/ Article: "A Compassionate Camera: Capturing on film a communal life for the mentally retarded", *New York Times Magazine*, October 19, 1986;
- File 3/ Article: "A way of life...the Camphill movement", *Roe Jan Independent* (reprint), June 21, 1973, Location: Oversized/Box 15;

Series 47: Events

Columbia County Fair

- File 1/ Article: "150 years of thriving history", Independent, August 27, 1990;
- File 2/ Article: "Columbia County celebrates: The Columbia County Fair", *Columbian Repository*, Vol. 6, No. 3, Summer 1989 (2 copies);
- File 3/ Article: "Fair's history one of steady progress", *Register Star*, September 1, 1983:
- File 4/ Article: "Area notables served at helm of the fair", Register Star, Aug 28, 1985:
- File 5/ Article: "Fair beats the heat", *The Columbia Paper*, September 9, 2010;

United States Bicentennial (1976)

- File 1/ Booklet: Bicentennial Showcase, 1776-1976, 1976 (2 copies);
- File 2/ Article: "R. Livingston: A look back to our beginnings", *Register Star*, 1976.
- File 3/ Article: "Paddock family brought first pre-fab house to city", *The Courier*, May 9, 1985;
- File 4/ Article: "Old 'Wagon Way' is city's present day Partition Street", *The Courier*, May 14, 1985;

Columbia County Bicentenary (1986)

- File 1/ Calendar: Bicentenary cloth wall calendar, 1986;
- File 2/ Article: "Columbia County celebrates its Bicentenary", *Columbian Repository*, Volume 3, No. 1, Winter 1986;
- File 3/ Article: "Columbia County celebrates it Bicentenary- Part II: Clermont, Germantown and Livingston", *Columbian Repository*, Volume 3, No. 2, Spring 1986 (2 copies);
- File 4/ Article: "Columbia County celebrates its Bicentenary- Part III: Claverack and Hillsdale", *Columbian Repository*, Volume 3, No. 3, Summer 1986;
- File 5/ Article: "Columbia County celebrates its Bicentenary- Part IV: Kinderhook and Canaan", *Columbian Repository*, Volume 3, No. 4, Fall 1986;
- File 6/ Program: Columbia County Bicentenary Souvenir Journal and Program 1786-1986, 1986 (5 copies);
- File 7/ Image: Columbia County Bicentenary seal;

File 8/ Periodical: A Salute to Columbia County's Bicentenary 1786-1986, Special Souvenir Edition, *Columbia Request*, 1986 (2 copies), Location: Oversized/Box 15;

Civil War Centennial Commemoration

File 1/ Program: A Civil War Centennial Commemoration, presented by Columbia County American Legion, July 22, 1962 (2 copies)

Hudson-Fulton Celebration

- File 1/ Article: "Columbia County celebrates: the Hudson-Fulton celebration, 1909:
- File 2/Booklet: "Official Souvenir, Hudson-Fulton Celebration, Historical Pageant", September 25 to October 9, 1909;
- File 3/Booklet: "Hudson-Fulton Celebration", 1909;

Miscellaneous Events

- File 1/ Program: AIDS Council of Northeastern New York, Columbia County Garden Party, September 2, 2012;
- File 2/ Program: AIDS Council of Northeastern New York, Columbia-Greene Garden Party;
- File 3/ Program: The Alliance for Positive Health, Columbia-Greene Garden Party, September 6, 2015;
- File 4/ Program: The Alliance for Positive Health, Columbia-Green Garden Party, September 2, 2017;
- File 5/ Program: The Alliance for Positive Health, Columbia-Green Garden Party, September 1, 2018;
- File 6/ Program: The Alliance for Positive Health, Columbia-Green Garden Party, August 31, 2019;
- File 7/ Booklet: <u>Columbia County Welcomes Olympic Torch</u>, XIII Winter Olympics, February 1980;
- File 8/ Program: Lincoln in the Hudson Valley, commemorating the train carrying Lincoln's body, Stuyvesant, NY, April 25, 2015;
- File 9/ Article: "Knox Trail Group Nearing Columbia", *Register Star*, January 2, 1976;
- File 10/ Article: "Henry & Hudson: The Namesake Celebration", Hudson-Catskill Newspaper, July 23, 2009, (2 copies);
- File 11/ Article: "Columbia County's best take bow", *Register Star*, June 19, 2015;

Series 48: Education

Schools

- File 1/ Booklet: Darrow, Darrow School, New Lebanon, NY, no date;
- File 2/ Darrow School faculty list, 1945-1946;
- File 3/ The Shaker Village of New Lebanon: An address from WGY (Schenectady, N.Y.) on August 28, 1943, by C. Lambert Heyniger, President and Head

- Master of Darrow School;
- File 4/ Article: "Hawthorne Valley: quest for learning", *Columbia Request*, Aug. 19, 1985;
- File 5/ Article: "School days on Ghent were pleasant, carefree times", *Register Star*, August 20, 1989;
- File 6/ Article: "Area men have fond memories of little red schoolhouse", *Register Star*, November 12, 1991;
- File 7/ Article: "Rural school centralization", *Columbia Repository*, Vol. 5, No. 3, Summer 1988;
- File 8/ Calendar: Chatham Middle School Historical Club's Historical Calendar 1980:
- File 9/ Manual: <u>A Family Album: Growing Up In Columbia County</u>, prepared by the Columbia County Historic Resources Committee, September 1984 (teacher's manual);
- File 10/ Article: "Enrollment, program growing at C-G College", *Register Star*, January 27, 1977;
- File 11/ Article: "C.G.C.C. responds to local needs", *River Valley Chronicle*, Sept. 1982:
- File 12/ Article: "James Campion installed as college president", *Register Star*, October 7, 2001;

Series 49: Activism

- File 1/ Article: "Dissent: The only real badge of honor one can wear", *Register Star,* August 5, 2005;
- File 2/ Article: "Area woman jailed after part in protest, Register Star, no date;
- File 3/ Article: "Serpico: Liberties at highest risk ever", Register Star, no date;
- File 4/ Article: "Serpico to speak at Time & Space Ltd. Thursday", *Register Star*, September 4, 2002;
- File 5/ Article: "Speaker gets forum; gives voice to Iraqi view", *Register Star*, no date;
- File 6/ Article: "Freedom of speech doesn't require balance", Letters to the Editor, *The Independent,* April 18, 2003;
- File 7/ Article: "Locals join marchers in D.C. to protest plans for war against Iraq", *Register Star*, October 27, 2002;
- File 8/ Article: "Free speech meets a winter of discontent", *Register Star*, February 16, 2003;
- File 9/ Article: "Do We Need A War on Iraq"?, *The Independent*, February 21, 2003:
- File 10/ Article: "Libraries Welcome Drag Queen Story Times", *The Columbia Paper*, July 4, 2019;
- File 11/ Article: "Central Park Five's Salaam to visit region", *Register Star*, May 10, 2016;